# Southwest RESOURCE DIRECTORY 2018-2019

A directory of programs and organizations dedicated to serving the students of Southwest DPS Region



# Table of Contents

| General Contact Information  | 4    |
|--|------|
| Community Organizations & Resource Listings Broken Down by Category and Page Number: |      |
| Basic Emergency Services   | 5    |
| Child Abuse  | 8    |
| Clothing   | 9    |
| Consulates   | 10   |
| Disability Services  | 11   |
| Domestic Violence  | 12   |
| Educational Resources  | 12   |
| Employment Services  | 15   |
| Financial Assistance   | 17   |
| Health Plans   | 18   |
| Housing Assistance   | . 19 |
| Immigration/Refugee Services   | . 19 |
| Legal Services   | . 23 |
| Medical Assistance   |      |
| Clinics  | 23   |
| Dental   | 26   |
| Vision   | 28   |
| Mental Health  | . 29 |
| Public Libraries   | . 33 |
| Neighborhood Recreation Centers  | . 35 |
| Recreational Activities  | . 39 |

| Resources for Senior Adults            | 40 |
|--|----|
| Shelters for men, women and children   | 42 |
| Social Services                        | 45 |
| Substance Abuse                        | 46 |
| Telephone Companies                    | 48 |
| Transportation                         |    |
| Bus Lines                              | 49 |
| Driver's License                       | 49 |
| Emissions                              | 49 |
| Utilities                              | 49 |
| Youth Organizations                    | 50 |
| Resources within Denver Public Schools | 52 |

The purpose of this resource directory is to provide our school community with resources that support academic achievement and social development, by supplying families with the resources that they need to focus on learning. Also, this will help to eliminate external obstacles that may prevent our students from maximizing their full potential.

### **General Contact Information**

Summit Academy - 720 424-2400 John F. Kennedy 720-423-4300 Abraham Lincoln-720-423-5000 Respect Academy-720-423-5118 Excel Academy-720-424-2250

#### OTHER DENVER PUBLIC SCHOOLS (DPS) IMPORTANT NUMBERS AND WEBSITES:

DPS Website: <a href="http://www.dpsk12.org/">http://www.dpsk12.org/</a>

DPS General Information: Phone #: 720-423-3200 Fax #: 720-423-3413

Write: 1860 Lincoln Street, Denver, CO 80203

E-Mail: info@dpsk12.org

**DPS Main Information Number:** 720-423-3200

**DPS Family and Community Engagement:** 720-423-3054

(Assist in bringing increase in productive parent and family engagement in support of student

achievement and overall school success)

# Community Organizations/Programs

\* Not a comprehensive list for a more complete list of programs contact Mile High United Way: 3-1-1 \*

Resources below have been provided through the Denver Metro Region I Migrant Education Program Resource Directory

# Basic Emergency Assistance

#### **COLFAX COMMUNITY NETWORK**

#### 303-360-9175

185 Kingston St.

Hours: Monday-Friday 9am-5pm

**People Served:** Primarily families living in East

Colfax motels, homeless

**Services:** Food and Clothing for Children. Food Bank: Wednesday and Friday 10:30-12:30

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.colfaxcommunitynetwork.org

#### **COLORADO AIDS PROJECT**

#### 303-837-0166

2490 W. 26th Ave. Suite 300

Hours: Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm

**People Served:** All who are HIV positive or who

have AIDS

**Services:** Food Pantry, rental and utilities assistance, bus tokens, support groups,

educational/prevention groups

Spanish: YES

Website: <a href="http://www.coloaids.org/history.html">http://www.coloaids.org/history.html</a>

#### **COLORADO COALITION FOR THE HOMELESS**

#### 303-293-2217

2111 Champa St.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm

**People Served:** Homeless families with children

under the age of 18

Services: See Stout Street Clinic for medical and

mental health care, and substance abuse

counseling **Spanish**: YES

Website: www.coloradocoalition.org

#### **COMITIS CRISIS CENTER**

#### 303-343-9890

2178 Victor St. (Aurora)

**Hours:** 24 hours

People Served: All populations

**Services:** Emergency night shelter, limited clothing, runaway youth shelter (13yr-17yr old)

and family shelter

#### **DENVER INDIAN CENTER**

#### 303-936-2688

4407 Morrison Rd.

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm **People Served:** Native Americans

**Services:** Food bank (Tuesday and Thursday 2-4:45, crisis intervention, youth programming

Website: www.denverindiancenter.org

#### **DENVER RESCUE MISSION**

#### 303-294-0157

Lawrence St. Facility 1130 Park Avenue West

Hours: 24 hours

**People Served:** All populations

**Services:** Food Pantry 10am-3pm, clothing and shelter (men only), dental and medical walk-in clinic 8:30am-10:30am and 2:20pm-4:30pm

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.denverrescuemission.org

#### **DENVER INNER CITY PARISH**

#### 303-629-0636

1212 Mariposa St.

**Hours:** Monday-Friday 9am-5pm, Food Bank:

Wednesday-Friday from 9am-1pm **People Served:** Denver Residents

**Services:** Food Bank, clothing bank, senior program, other basic needs referrals and young

fathers program

#### **DENVER RESCUE MISSION RESOURCE CENTER**

303-297-1815

3501 E. 46<sup>th</sup> Ave.

Hours: Call on the "middle" Wednesday of the

month between 8:30 – noon to set up an

appointment.

People Served: All populations

**Services:** furniture

You MUST have a way to transport furniture

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.denverrescuemission.org

#### **DENVER URBAN MINISTRIES (DENUM)**

1717 E. Colfax

Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday –

9:00-3:30, Wednesday 9-12 **People Served:** All populations

**Services:** Food Bank, clothing, furniture, baby supplies, rental and utility assistance, job services

training, ID/Birth certificate assistance

Spanish: Yes

Website: www.denum.org

#### DISABILITY CENTER FOR INDEPENDENT LIVING

#### 303-320-1345 or 1-888-837-1150

200 Elmira Street, Aurora

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30am-5pm

**Services**: Housing, advocacy, living skills support,

referrals

**People Served:** those with disabilities

Spanish Available: Yes Website: www.ecil.org

#### THE EMPOWERMENT PROGRAM

#### 303-320-1989

1600 York St.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30am-12pm & 1pm-

5pm

**People Served:** Women just released from prison. **Services:** Bus tokens, housing referrals, mental health, drug education, drug and alcohol support

groups, GED, job readiness, life skills and trauma.

Orientation by appointment only.

**Spanish Available: NO** 

Website: www.empowermentprogram.org

#### \*FOOD BANK OF THE ROCKIES

#### 303-371-9250 or 877-460-8504

10700 E. 45th Avenue Denver, CO 80239

**Hours:** Office: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. **People Served:** All populations

**Services:** Refer individuals to food services,

backpack program, snack program

Spanish Available: YES

Website: http://www.foodbankrockies.org

#### \*JEWISH FAMILY SERVICES OF COLORADO

#### 303-597-5000

3201 South Tamarac Dr. Counseling: 303-597-7777

Hours: Monday-Thursday, 8:15am-4:45pm,

Friday, 8:15-4:30

People Served: All populations

**Services:** Food Pantry and rental services, counseling, refugee services, elder services

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.jewishfamliyservices.org

#### \* THE LOWRY FAMILY CENTER

#### 303-307-0718

4800 Oakland St. Unit 3

Hours: Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm

People Served: Glendale and Arapahoe Residents

Services: Food, clothing, shelter, furniture, referrals to summer camps and utilities.

Spanish Available: YES

Website: none

#### \*METRO CARING

#### 303-860-7200

Utility Help Line: 720-515-9885

1100 E. 18<sup>th</sup> Ave.

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 9:30am-3pm and Tuesday

evening 6pm-8pm; CLOSED 1st Wednesday of

every month and most major holidays.

**People Served:** All Populations

Services: Utilities, food (canned goods), toiletries,

bus tokens for job and medical purposes,

mentoring for people at risk for homelessness, ID services, budget classes, nutrition classes and

gardening classes

Spanish Available: YES

Website: http://www.metrocaring.org/

#### MILE HIGH UNITED WAY

#### 2-1-1

2505 18th Street

Denver, Colorado 80211

Hours: 24 hours

People Served: All populations

Services: Provide referrals to programs and organizations that provide licensed child care, Rental/Utility bill assistance, Housing/Emergency shelter, Food/Clothing banks, Mental health assistance, Dealing with and preventing abuse GED and ESL classes, Suicide intervention and prevention, Medical clinics, RX assistance Senior services, Youth programs, Support groups,

and legal assistance

**Spanish Available:** Yes. Other languages available

with translators

Website: www.unitedwaydenver.org

#### ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

303-744-6119- Main (ask for extension 15)

303-388-3351- Store

6260 E. Colfax

Hours: Store Monday-Saturday 9am-7pm

**People Served:** Certain zip code requirements. Call main phone and ask for extension 15. Leave voice mail and someone will call you back to set up a meeting to help determine eligibility, identify your needs, and provide vouchers for thrift store.

Services: Food bank, clothing, bus tokens, rent,

utility and prescription assistance **Spanish Available:** Check location

Website: www.svdpusa.org

#### **SALVATION ARMY- FAMILY SERVICES**

#### 303-295-3366

2201 Stout St. – services based on zip code. Call to find location.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30am-4:30pm

People Served: All populations

Services: Food bank, shelter, transitional living

**Spanish Available:** no

Website: www.salvationarmy.org

#### **SENIOR SUPPORT SERVICES INC.**

#### 303-832-1622

846 E. 18<sup>th</sup> Ave. **Hours:** 8-7

**People Served:** Seniors in Denver, Age 55+ **Services:** Food bank, rental and utilities

assistance, clothing, breakfast, lunch and dinner

served; shelter, bus tokens **Spanish Available:** YES

Website: none

#### **SERVICIOS DE LA RAZA**

#### 303-458-5851

4055 Tejon St.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm

**People Served:** All populations should live in zip

code 80211 (not mandatory)

**Services:** Food bank, family counseling, mental health services, youth employment program

Spanish Available: YES

**Website:** <u>www.lared-latina.com</u> or <u>www.serviciosdelaraza.org</u>

#### \*URBAN PEAK

303.974.2900 - Main office

303.777.9198- Main office

800-659-2656

730 21st Street

Denver CO 80205

Shelter

303.777.9198 or 303.974.2900

1630 South Acoma Street

Hours: 24 hours

People Served: Homeless Youth ages 14-24

**Services:** Shelter, food, hygiene produces, shower,

laundry, job skills, transportation, family

counseling, mentoring services, housing, drug and alcohol counseling, and financial aid services.

**Spanish Available:** YES

Website: <a href="http://www.urbanpeak.org">http://www.urbanpeak.org</a>

#### **VOLUNTEERS OF AMERICA**

#### 303-295-2165

2877 Lawrence St.

**Hours:** Food bank hours 9am-5pm \*Must have

Colorado ID, and proof of address

**People Served:** All homeless populations, low

income

**Services:** Meals served, (breakfast 8am, lunch 11:30am and dinner 5pm). Food bank is limited to 1 time a month and clothing is limited to 1 time a

week

Website: www.voacolorado.org

#### **Child Abuse**

#### \*CASA DENVER

#### 303-832-4592

1420 Ogden St.

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm

**People Served:** Must be referred by the Denver

Juvenile Court, Denver County ONLY

**Services:** Volunteers advocate for abused, neglected or abandoned children in the court

**Spanish Available:** YES

Website: www.denvercasa.org

#### **DENVER CHILDREN'S ADVOCACY CENTER**

#### 303-825-3850

2149 Federal Blvd.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-6pm, and Saturday

9am-3pm.

**People Served:** Children who have been sexually abused, neglected or traumatized by witnessing

violence

**Services:** Provide immediate response and ongoing support to help families recover from the

trauma of abuse and violence

**Spanish Available:** YES

Website: www.denvercac.org

#### SAVIO HOUSE

#### 303-225-4100

325 King St.

Hours: 7 days, 24 hours

People Served: Denver County, children from birth

to 18 years old

**Services:** Help find youth an apartment or job, matching mentor with youth, program length

averages six months **Spanish Available:** YES

Website: www.saviohouse.org

#### TENNYSON CENTER FOR CHILDREN

#### 303-433-2541

2950 Tennyson St.

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 7:30am-5pm

**People Served:** Youth ages 5 to 18 years who

have been abused and their families

Services: Caring treatment as well as educational

and advocacy

**Spanish Available: YES** 

Website: www.childabuse.org

#### THE COUNCIL

#### 303-825-8113

655 Broadway Ave.

Hours: Monday-Thursday 9am-7pm, Friday 8am-

5pm

**People Served:** Programs for children and youth,

3-18 years old, exposed to high-stress or dysfunctional settings such as divorce, chronic illness, and drug/alcohol abuse in a family setting Services: Prevention and intervention through early childhood education on alcohol, other drugs and coping skills

Spanish Available: NO

Website: www.milehighcouncil.com

#### **UNICEF**

303-355-9393

**Hours:** unknown

**People Served:** Nationwide. This is not a direct service line, but is a source of information about

UNICEF.

**Services:** The work to provide good nutrition, clean water, protection from war, abuse and dangerous labor, medicine and education

Spanish Available: unknown Website: www.unicefusa.org

### **Clothing**

#### AMERICAN RED CROSS DISASTER RELIEF (METRO)

303-722-7474

444 Sherman

Hours: 24 hour hotline

People Served: Disaster victims living in the

Denver Metro Area

**Services:** Food, clothing and emergency shelter

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.denver-redcross.org

#### **ASSISTANCE LEAGUE OF DENVER**

303-322-5205

1400 Josephine

Hours: By appointment only from school Social

Worker (new enrollment system pending)

People Served: Low income children enrolled in

Denver Public Schools and referred by a Social

Worker

Services: New clothing at no cost

Spanish Available: YES (check your school)

Website:

http://www.denver.assistanceleague.org/

#### **POWER INVASION MINISTRIES**

303-455-5622

3235 Perry St.

Hours: Wednesdays from 5:30-7pm

People Served: Statewide

**Services:** Provides food, clothing and counseling

Spanish Available: YES

Website: none

#### RISING STAR MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH

303-752-0546

1500 S. Dayton St.

**Hours:** 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of the month; 12pm-1pm

People Served: ALL

Services: Clothing Closet-clothes for men, women

and children

Spanish Available: YES

Website: none

#### **SACRED HEART HOUSE OF DENVER**

303-296-6686

2844 Lawrence St.

Hours: 24 hour facility, business hours Monday-

Friday, 7:30-6pm

People Served: Homeless mothers and children

and single women

Services: Provides short-term emergency housing,

food and clothing

Spanish Available: YES

Website: none

#### **INNOVAGE**

303-300-6906

720-974-6701 \*New inquiries

8950 E Lowry Blvd.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm

**People Served:** Seniors

**Services:** information available on services such as

food, clothing, housing, yard work, and

employment. Also includes advocacy, resource access, money management and assistance for other care providers and family members caring

for seniors

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.seniorsinc.org

#### SOUTHWEST IMPROVEMENT COUNCIL

303-934-2181

1000 S. Lowell Blvd.

**Hours:** Monday – Saturday 8am-5pm **People Served:** Person's living in central

southwest Denver

**Services:** New clothing, personal care, toys,

diapers and house wares

Spanish Available: YES and Vietnamese

Website: www.swic-denver.org

#### **STAND UP FOR KIDS**

P.O. Box 40691 83 Walton Street

Suite 300

Hours: N/A

People Served: Homeless and at-risk youth

through 21 yrs. Old

**Services:** Food and clothing, references for

shelters

Spanish Available: NO

Website: www.standupforkids.org

#### **Consulates**

#### **Australian Consulate**

8480 East Orchard Road, Suite 1100 Greenwood Village, Colorado 80111 (303) 321-2234

Website:

www.losangeles.consulate.gov.au/losa/home.html

#### Belgium

720-305-9897

3900 E Mexico Ave. Suite 300 Email: <a href="mailto:fschuchat@osglaw.com">fschuchat@osglaw.com</a> Website: <a href="mailto:www.diplobel.us">www.diplobel.us</a>

#### Canada

303-626-0640

1625 Broadway, Suite 2600

Email: denvr-cs@international.gc.ca

Website: <a href="https://www.canadainternational.gc.ca/Denver">www.canadainternational.gc.ca/Denver</a>

#### Costa Rica

Email: <a href="mailto:cronsul@ecentral.co">cronsul@ecentral.co</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:www.costarica-embassy.org">www.costarica-embassy.org</a>

#### Denmark

303-980-9100

5353 W. Dartmouth Ave., Suite 508 **Email:** <a href="mailto:hnielsen980@yahoo.com">hnielsen980@yahoo.com</a>

#### **Finland**

Consulate General of Finland 11900 West Olympic Blvd, suite 580

Los Angeles, CA

Website: www.finland.org

#### France

Consulate General of France in Los Angeles 10390 Santa Monica Blvd., Suite 115 & 410

Los Angeles, CA

Email: visa-info@consulfrance-losangeles.org
Website: http://www.consulfrance-losangeles.org

#### Germany

303-279-1551

425 S Cherry St Suite 105 **Email:** bleisejd@ecentral.co

Website: www.germany.info/bleise

#### **Honduras**

Website: www.hondurasemb.org

#### Hungary

303-482-2318 1800 Platte St

Website: www.huembwas.org

#### Iceland

303-771-5842

1299 Gilpin Street, #19W, Denver **Email**: <a href="mailto:epconnors15@gmail.com">epconnors15@gmail.com</a>

Website: www.iceland.is

#### Italy

303-224-9927 7325 S. Jackson St.

Email: vchon.denver@gmail.com

Website: https://viceconsdenver.wordpress.com/

#### Japan

303-534-1151

1225 17th St., Suite 3000

Email: cgjd-consular@de.mofa.go.jp

Website: www.denver.us.emb-japan.go.jp/

#### México

303-331-1110

5350 Leetsdale Dr. Suite. 100 **Email:** <u>infodenver@sre.gob.mx</u>

Website: consulmex.sre.gob.mx/denver

#### Mongolia

303-832-6173

1700 Broadway, Suite 1202

Email: wagenlan@wagenlander.com

#### **Netherlands**

303-592-5362

1625 Broadway, Suite 680

**Email:** Denver@nlconsulate.com **Website:** dc.the-netherlands.org

#### **Norway**

303-830-1970

1775 Sherman Street, Suite 1445 Email: rehrmann@norconden.org

Website: www.norway.org

#### Peru

303-355-8555

6795 E Tennessee Ave. Suite 550

Email: legalizaciones@consuladoperu.net

Website: www.consuladoperu.com

#### **Slovak Republic**

Website: www.mzv.sk

#### Slovenia

303-899-7328 1200 17<sup>th</sup> Street

Website: <a href="http://www.slovenia-colorado.com/honorary">http://www.slovenia-colorado.com/honorary</a> consul

Spain:

Website: www.maec.es

#### Sweden

303-758-0999

Website: www.swedenabroad.com

#### **Switzerland**

303-735-24 26

University of Colorado Campus Box 217 (Boulder) **Website:** www.eda.admin.ch

#### **Thailand**

303-892-0118 1336 Glenarm Pl 2<sup>nd</sup> floor

Website: www.thaidenver.com

#### **Disability Services**

#### ATLANTIS COMMUNITY, INC.

#### 303-773-9324

201 S. Cherokee St. **Hours:** 8am-5pm

**People Served:** Disabled (mentally, physical, alcoholic, and bipolar). ONLY documented individuals or in the process to legalize status **Services:** Information and referral for disabled

persons, housing referrals **Spanish Available:** YES

Website: http://www.atlantiscommunityinc.com/

#### MILE HIGH INDEPENDENTA LIVING CENTER

#### 303-405-7700

110 16<sup>th</sup> St. Petroleum Building **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:30am-5pm

People Served: Disabled

**Services:** Food bank, rental assistance

Spanish Available: NO Website: <a href="https://www.mhilc.org">www.mhilc.org</a>

#### **ROCKY MOUNTAIN HUMAN SERVICES**

#### 303-636-5600

9900 E Iliff Ave

**People Served:** People of ALL ages. They provide resources to infants and toddlers who have a delay in development and to children and adults with intellectual disabilities. We are dedicated to valuing choices and offering services that meet the unique needs of every individual.

**Services:** Early Intervention ,Children & Young Adult Services ,Youth Corps Project, Children's Extensive Support Services , Autism Waiver, Family

Support, Adult Services, Supported Living

Services, Solutions Direct Services, Traumatic Brain

Injury , Clinical Services and a Human Rights Committee

Website: www.rmhumanservices.org

#### **Domestic Violence**

#### **NATIONAL DOMESTIC VIOLENCE**

1-800-779-7233

Hours: 24 hour hotline

People Served: Nationwide. Call referred to your

state advocacy center.

**Services:** Crisis Intervention, information about domestic violence and referrals to local service providers to victims of domestic violence and

those calling on their behalf.

Spanish Available: YES, translators in 139

languages.

Website: www.ndvh.org

#### **PROJECT SAFEGUARD**

720-865-9159

Hours: See below; call to confirm

**People Served:** Women in domestic violence

situations.

Services: Assistance preparing temporary and

permanent restraining orders. **Website:** www.psghelps.org

**Denver Location:** 1437 Bannock St.

Denver City and County Building Rm. 177 Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-430pm

Spanish Available: YES

### GATEWAY SHELTER FOR BATTERED WOMEN (Aurora)

303-343-1851

Hours: 24 hours

**People Served:** Women and Children **Services:** Domestic Violence Shelter

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.gatewayshelter.org

#### SAFEHOUSE DENVER

303-318-9989

**Hours:** 24 hours

**People Served:** Women and Children **Services:** Domestic Violence shelter

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.safehouse-denver.org

#### **VOLUNTEERS OF AMERICA**

303-297-0408

2660 Larimer St., Denver 80205

**Hours:** 24 hours

People Served: Seniors, Adults, Youth and

Children

**Services:** Shelters for homeless women and children, shelter for domestic violence victims, affordable housing and Meals on Wheels for

seniors/disabled individuals. **Spanish Available:** sometimes **Website:** www.voacolorado.org

#### **Educational Resources**

#### **BRIDGE PROJECT**

303-975-0078

827 S. Irving, Denver 80219

Hours: Monday-Thursday 3 pm to 7 pm

People Served: All people

**Services:** Adult and Child Program, English classes, tutors for adults and children, computer classes, Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts, and youth mentoring

program.

Spanish Available: sometimes

Website:

www.du.edu/bridgeproject/opportunities.htm

#### CCD-METRO ABE/GED INSTITUTE

303-556-3805

South Classroom Bldg. Suite 313

1111 W. Colfax Ave **Hours:** Call for schedules

People Served: Adults

**Services:** GED (in Spanish) and pre-GED instruction at a number of sites in Denver. Call for locations

**Spanish Available:** yes **Website:** www.ccd.edu

#### **COLLEGEINVEST**

#### 1-800-448-2424

1560 Broadway, Suite 1700 Denver, CO 80202

Website:

**Hours:** vary with programs

**People Served:** Serving youth ages 14-21 and their

tamilies

**Services:** Simple financial planning tools, Scholarships, Tax advantaged college savings

plans,

Low-cost student and parent loans

Spanish Available: Call for availability

Website: www.collegeinvest.com

#### **DORA MOORE ADULT ESL PROGRAM**

#### 303-831-7044

846 Corona St., Denver 80218

Hours: Monday, Wednesday and Thursday

People Served: Adults

Services: ESL classes with childcare (extra cost).

Spanish Available: yes

#### **EMILY GRIFFITH OPPORTUNITY SCHOOL**

#### 720-423-4700

1250 Welton St., Denver 80204

**Hours:** Monday-Friday **People Served:** Adults

Services: ESL classes, GED preparation, career

assessment, and ESL for refugees.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.egos-school.com

#### **FOCUS POINTS FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER**

#### 303-292-0770

3532 Franklin St., Denver 80205

Hours: vary with programs

**People Served:** Serving the educational and family-support needs of the Spanish-speaking population in Five Points, Cole and Whittier neighborhoods of Denver.

**Services:** Even Start Literacy, home instruction for children 0-5 years old, before school/noon-time reading, chess club programs, ESL, GED, and

computer classes (including in Spanish), and language and cultural exchange forum.

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.focuspoints.org

#### FRONT RANGE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

#### 720-404-5465

3645 W. 112<sup>th</sup> Ave., Westminster 80031

**Hours:** Monday-Thursday

People Served: Adults (no residency needed for

**ESL** classes

**Services:** ESL classes at 8 different levels.

**Spanish Available:** sometimes **Website:** www.frontrange.edu

#### HEP HIGH SCHOOL EQUIVALENCY PROGRAM

#### 303-226-6163

1391 Speer Blvd. Ste. 200B, Denver 80204

6221 Downing St., Denver 80216

**Hours:** Monday-Thursday, 8:30am-8:30pm **People Served:** Youth and Adults 16 and older who are not currently enrolled in school and are enrolled in the Migrant Education Program **Services:** GED preparation, career training and

financial assistance

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.ed.gov/programs/hep/index.html

#### INTERCAMBIO DE COMUNIDADES

#### 303-433-0190

2525 W Alameda, Rm 130, Denver, CO 80211

**Hours:** Mon-Fri 9am-5pm

**People Served:** Adults learning English Services: In-home or group English Classes.

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.intercambioweb.org

#### INTERGENERATIONAL LEARNING CENTER

#### 303-289-4396

6160 Kearney St., Commerce City 80022

Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00am-8:30pm and

Friday 8:00-4:30 **People Served:** Adults

**Services:** ESL classes, GED preparation; computer, family planning and parenting classes; driver's

training

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.adams14.org/intergenerational-

<u>learning-center</u>

#### THE LEARNING SOURCE

303-922-4683

455 South Pierce St. Lakewood 80226

**Hours:** Call for locations and hours (12+ locations)

People Served: Adults

**Services:** English as a Second Language (ESL) classes, beginners-intermediate, GED classes.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.coloradoliteracy.org

### MAYOR'S OFFICE FOR EDUCATION AND CHILDREN

720-913-0904

201 West Colfax Avenue

Department 1101, Denver, CO 80202

Hours: call

**People Served:** Denver County Residents

**Services:** Early childhood care and education and

school readiness; Literacy and student

achievement; before and after school programs; Career preparation; Health, safety, and other child and youth services; and Cooperation between the

School District and the City. **Spanish:** call for availability

Website: <a href="https://www.denvergov.org/Education">www.denvergov.org/Education</a>

#### MI CASA RESOURCE CENTER

303-573-1302

360 Acoma St., Denver 80204 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:00-5:00

People Served: Low income, primarily Latina

women of Metro Denver

**Services:** Career assessment and advising, GED referrals, educational advising, job search assistance and placement. Computer training, ESL classes at Lake Middle School, Entrepreneurial Training course in English, Spanish, parenting classes and business classes. PACE- middle school

student intervention program.

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.micasadenver.org

#### **OPEN BOOK**

303-573-5169

1547 Gaylord #303 Denver 80204 Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30-5:00 People Served: Adults 16 and over

Services: ESL classes, basic adult education in

English.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: none

#### **RED ROCKS COMMUNITY COLLEGE**

303-914-6718

13300 W. 6<sup>th</sup> Ave., Lakewood 80228

Contact: Randy Russell – Dir. Of Education

International 303-914-6538

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30-12:30

People Served: Adults

**Services:** Reading, writing, grammar, communication. Advanced classes in the afternoon with night classes available in

communication, writing and TOEFL preparation.

**Spanish Available:** course specific

Website: www.rrcc.edu

#### **ROCKY MOUNTAIN SER**

303-480-9394

3555 Pecos St., Denver, 80221

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00-9:00pm

People Served: Adults

**Services:** Offers adult basic education and GED preparation, computer skills, resume prep, job search and pre-employment services. Senior services, workforce development, migrant farm workers support and kids sports and camps.

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.rmser.org

### SPRING INSTITUTE FOR INTERCULTURAL LEARNING

303-863-0178

1610 Emerson St., Denver 80218

**Hours:** Monday-Friday **People Served:** Adults

Services: ESL classes and citizenship classes

Spanish Available: yes

Website: <a href="www.spring-institute.org">www.spring-institute.org</a>
Email: <a href="mailto:spring@springinstitute.org">spring@springinstitute.org</a>

#### **Employment Services**

#### 9 TO 5 ASSOCIATION OF WORKING WOMEN

#### 303-628-0925

655 Broadway, Suite 800, Denver 80203

People Served: working women

Services: Job survival hotline providing

information and referrals about job problems and rights. The association provides "know your rights" trainings on sexual harassment and discrimination. Trainings available in Spanish with advance notice.

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.9to5colorado.org

#### ARAPAHOE/DOUGLAS WORKS!

#### 303-636-1160

6974 S. Lima St., Centennial, CO 80112 **Hours:** Monday-Friday 7:30am-4:30pm

People Served: Adults and teens, new entry and

laid off workers

**Services:** Workshops, access to job posting, help

with interviews and resumes
Website: www.adworks.org
Spanish Available: no

#### **BAYAUD ENTERPRISES**

#### 303-830-6885

333 W. Bayaud Ave., Denver 80223 **Hours:** Monday-Friday 8:00am-4:30pm

People Served: Adults

**Services:** Career assessment, job placement services for homeless and for disabled veterans, job coaching, document shredding, and computer

skills training.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.bayaudindustries.org

### CENTER FOR WORK EDUCATION AND EMPLOYMENT (CWEE)

303-892-8444

1175 Osage St, Suite 300

Hours: call

People Served: Unemployed and low income Services: Offers a full-time job readiness program, evening computer classes, and GED preparation for low-income individuals who are ready to find a job and change their lives for the better. Job readiness program includes self-assessments to determine career goals and the development and implementation of an individualized training plan. CWEE also has programs that support keeping a job.

Spanish available: participants must be fluent in

English

Website: www.cwee.org

#### **DENVERWORKS!**

#### 303-433-0300

2828 N. Speer Blvd. #201, Denver 80211 **Hours:** Monday-Friday 8:00am-3:00pm

**People Served:** Unemployed and low income **Services:** Job preparation, placement and life skills training and assist their placement into full-time,

permanent, career-based jobs. **Website:** www.denverworks.org

#### **DIVISION OF VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION**

Locations throughout Denver

Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am-5:00pm

**People Served:** Must have a physical or mental impairment that is a substantial impediment to employment.

**Services:** Evaluation, guidance, training and

counseling.

Website: http://www.dvrcolorado.com/

**Administration** 303-866-4150

1575 Sherman St, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor, Denver, 80203

#### **Aurora Office**

**303-337-4610** or **303-337-4612** 12510 E. Iliff Ave, Suite 303 80014

#### THE EMPOWERMENT PROGRAM, INC.

303-320-1989

1600 York St., Denver 80206

**Hours:** Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30am-5:00pm (Closed 12pm 1 pm) /

Wednesdays 8:30am-12pm

**People Served:** Women who are homeless, work as prostitutes, have been incarcerated, are living in poverty, have mental illness and/or live with AIDS.

**Services:** Health, education, drug & alcohol treatment/classes/support groups, life skills classes, housing and employment services. **Website:** www.empowermentprogram.org

### EL CENTRO HUMANITARIO (ECONOMIC JUSTICE AND WORKERS RIGHTS)

#### 303-292-4115

2260 California St., Denver 80205

Hours: Monday-Friday 6:00am-2:00pm; closed

People Served: Adults

**Services:** Provide immigrant day-laborers with a safe place to gather as they look for work.

Spanish: yes

Website: www.centrohumanitario.org

#### **GOODWILL INDUSTRIES OF DENVER**

#### 303-650-7700

6850 N. Federal Blvd., Denver 80221 **Hours:** Monday-Friday 8:00am-5:00pm

People Served: Youth; disabled and disadvantaged

adults

**Services:** Employment, training, mentoring, job

placement and assessment.

Website: www.goodwilldenver.org

#### MI CASA RESOURCE CENTER FOR WOMEN, INC.

#### 303-573-1302

360 Acoma St., Denver 80223

Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:30am -4:30pm; Friday

8:30am-4:30pm

People Served: Low income, primarily Latina

women of Metro Denver

**Services:** Emergency referral service, career assessment and advising, GED referrals,

educational advising, job search assistance and

placement, computer training.

Spanish: yes

Website: www.micasadenver.org

# OFFICE OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, DIVISION OF WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT, YOUTH SERVICES

#### 720-865-5700 x 1

1391 Speer Blvd, Suite 520, Denver, CO 80204

**Hours:** Call for hours

**People Served:** Youth between the ages of 14 to 21 who are part of the Workforce Investment Act (WIA) Program; youth between the ages of 14 to 18 who are on their parents TANF case; or youth up to 20 years old who have children and receive TANF themselves.

**Services:** Employment and training services that assist in addressing the educational, job readiness and career exploration goals of youth.

Spanish Available: Please call for availability

Website:

www.milehigh.com/employment/youthservices/youth employment program

#### **ROCKY MOUNTAIN SER**

#### 303-480-9394

3555 Pecos St., Denver 80221

Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am-5:00pm

People Served: Adults

**Services:** Offers adult basic education and GED preparation, computer skills, resume prep, job search and pre-employment services. Senior services, workforce development, migrant farm workers support and kids sports and camps.

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.rmser.org

### ST. FRANCIS CENTER FOR UNEMPLOYMENT SERVICES

#### 303-813-0005

1630 E. 14<sup>th</sup> Ave, Warren Church Building, Denver, 80218

Hours: Monday-Thursday 9:00am-3:00pm

People Served: Ex-offenders

**Services:** Job skill preparation and training, life skills, preparation for GED, job placement

counseling. **Spanish:** no

Website: www.turnaboutprogram.org

#### WOMEN'S BEAN PROJECT

#### 303-292-1919

3201 Curtis St., Denver 80205

Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am-4:30pm

People Served: Women, low income or displaced **Services:** Transitional employment and training

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.womensbeanproject.com

#### **WORK OPTIONS FOR WOMEN**

#### 720-944-3393

1200 Federal Blvd., Denver 80204 Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am-3:30pm

People Served: Women with low income over 18,

eligible to work in the U.S.

**Services:** Provide job skills for employment in the food service industry and life management skills

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.workoptions.org

#### YOUTH EMPLOYMENT ACADEMY- DENVER HOUSING AUTHORITY (DHA)

Main: 720-956-3833

Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00am-6:30pm; Friday

8:00am-4:30pm

People Served: Youth ages 16-21

**Services:** YEA is committed to providing underserved and at-risk Denver youth with opportunities to improve their economic situation by providing employment education, tutoring, guidance counseling, leadership development, mentoring, career exploration, life skills and financial supportive services.

**Spanish Available:** please call for availability Website: www.milehigh.com/displayPage/429

#### **DHA Locations:**

**North Lincoln Opportunity Center** 720-956-3831

1401 Mariposa

**Westridge Opportunity Center** 720-956-3801

3550 West 13th Avenue

#### **Sun Valley Opportunity Center**

#### 720-956-3811

990 Alcott Way

#### **Financial Assistance**

#### **AARP ELDERWATCH SERVICES**

#### 1-800-222-4444 or 303-222-4444

Colorado Consumer Line 303 E. 17<sup>th</sup> Ave Parkway #210

Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00am-4:00pm

**People Served:** Seniors

**Services:** Call toll free hotline to get information

on financial assistance and elder fraud

**Spanish Available:** Yes

Website: www.aarpelderwatch.org

#### CHILDREN, YOUTH, AND FAMILIES PROGRAM **DENVER VICTIMS SERVICE CENTER**

303-894-8000 (English)

303-718-8289 (Spanish)

P.O. Box 18975, Denver, 80218 Hours: 7 days a week, 24 hours **People Served**: All victims of crime

**Services:** Offers emotional support, crisis

intervention, counseling, home and hospital visits,

financial assistance, advocacy with law

enforcement and justice agencies, accompaniment

to court and case management

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.denvervictims.org

#### **DENVER HUMAN SERVICES**

#### 720-944-3666 (main office)

1200 Federal Blvd.

#### **East Office**

3815 Steele St.

#### **Montbello Office**

4865 Peoria St.

Hours: Monday- Friday 8:00am-4:30pm

**People Served:** Low-income Residents of Denver County who are not currently receiving assistance

from Social Services

**Services:** Funds available for rent, medical supplies, food, child support services, and child

protection services.

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.denvergov.org/humanservices

#### **EDUCATION OPPORTUNITY CENTER**

1201 Fifth St. #325

Hours: Monday-Thursday 8am-5pm; Friday

10:00am-5:00pm

**People Served:** Low-income and first generation college, or disabled students, must be age 19 and

older

**Services:** Assists with career exploration. Also offers assistance with financial aid applications for

admission to higher education

Spanish Available: YES
Website: www.ccd.edu/eoc

#### **DENVER RESCUE MISSION**

#### 303-297-1815

5725 E. 39<sup>th</sup> Ave

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:30am-5pm (housing services) Monday-Friday 8:30am-11:30am

(clothing store/food box pantry)

Last client seen at 11am

Walk-in appointments available 12:30pm-2pm People Served: Applicants must be homeless, working, have children under 18 and be committed to our mentoring program

**Services:** Provides assistance with first month's rent and security deposits in order to help a homeless family INTO housing. It WILL NOT help someone keep housing. The mission also provides clothing and food.

**Spanish Available:** Yes, as well as Urdu, Punjabi

Website: www.denverrescuemission.org

#### **XCEL ENERGY**

1-800-895-4999 (main number) 24hr Electric & Gas Contacts:

### 1-800-895-1999 Electric Emergency/Power Outage

1-800-895-2999 Gas Emergency/Gas Odor

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 7:30am-5pm

People Served: Low-income

**Services:** Payment plans may be arranged for customers who need assistance paying gas or

electric bills

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.xcelenergy.com

#### **Health Plans**

#### **COLORADO MEDICAID**

Apply at resident's county Department of Social Services office

1-800-221-3943

Customer service: – line disconnected Hours: Monday—Friday 8:00am-6:00pm People Served: Families, children, pregnant women, persons who are blind or persons with

disabilities, and the elderly

**Services:** Colorado Medicaid is public health insurance. Family Medicaid and CHP+ are public health insurance programs for families, children, and pregnant women. The program you qualify for depends on family size, income, and age of applicant.

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website:

www.colorado.gov/cs/Satellite/HCPF/HCPF/11979 69485591

#### CHILD HEALTH PLAN + (CHP+)

800-359-1991

518 17th St, Suite 400 Denver, CO 80202

**Hours:** Monday—Friday 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM

People Served: Low income children up to 18

years old.

**Services:** Child Health Plan *Plus* (CHP+) is low-cost health insurance for Colorado's uninsured children and pregnant women. CHP+ is public health insurance for children and pregnant women who

earn too much to qualify for Medicaid, but cannot

afford private health insurance.

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.cchp.org

#### **Housing Assistance**

#### **COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES**

303-866-5700

1575 Sherman St., Denver 80203

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:00am-5:00pm **People Served:** Colorado Residents

Services: Public Housing Section 8 low income

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.cdhs.state.co.us

#### **COLORADO DIVISION OF HOUSING**

303-866-2033

1313 Sherman St., Room 500 Denver 80203 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:00am-5:00pm

**People Served:** Low incomes **Services:** Public Housing Section 8

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.dola.state.co.us/cdh/index/html

#### **COLORADO HOUSING FINANCE AUTHORITY**

303-297-2432

1981 Blake St., Denver 80202

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00am-5:00pm

People Served: Low income

Services: Public Housing Section 8 low income,

rental assistance **Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.chfainco.com

#### **DENVER HOUSING AUTHORITY**

720-932-3000

PO Box 40305, Santa Fe Drive Station, Denver

80204

777 Grant St. # 4 Denver 80203 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8am-4:30pm **People Served:** Low and Mid-income

Services: Public Housing Section 8 low income,

affordable housing, multi-family housing

Spanish Available: yes

Website:

www.denverhousing.org/pages/default.aspsx

#### **EL CENTRO AMISTAD**

303-443-9899

2222 14<sup>th</sup> St. #A, Boulder, 80302

Hours: Call ahead

**People Served:** All in the community

**Services:** Assistance on housing, immigration related questions and attorney referrals

Spanish: yes

Website: <a href="www.elcentroamistad.org">www.elcentroamistad.org</a>
Email: info@elcentroamistad.org

#### **FAMILY TREE, INC.**

303-422-2133

3805 Marshall St., Ste. #100, Wheat Ridge 80033

Hours: Monday-Friday, 9:00am-4:00pm

**People Served:** Homeless families and individuals **Services: Hotline:** Information and referrals for a variety of crisis and needs including food, clothing,

diapers, school supplies, dental work,

transportation assistance, emergency shelter and housing, access to public assistance, legal issues, and substance abuse. **Permanent Housing** 

**Assistance:** The program offers security deposit and first month's rent, case management and other supportive services to families moving to permanent housing from a transitional housing program or 1 longer-stay shelter that included case management.

**Transitional Housing:** Transitional housing, home-based case management and other supportive services to homeless families and individuals.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.thefamilytree.org

### Immigration/ Refugee Services

#### **AFRICAN COMMUNITY CENTER**

303-399-4500

5250 Leetsdale Dr. Ste. #200 Denver 80246

**Hours:** Monday – Friday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Refugees

Services: Provides resettlement services for refugees including case management, cultural adjustment services, employment assistance, computer training, and youth programming.

Languages available: American Sign Language, Amharic, Arabic, Bari, Bosnian, Burmese, Dinka, Farsi, French, Karen, Kiswahili, Nuer, Oromo, Pashtu, Russian, Serbian, Spanish, Somali, and Tigrinya, among others

Website: http://www.acc-den.org/

### AFRICAN COMMUNITY CENTER'S SAFARI SECONDS THRIFT STORE

#### 303-722-4500

638 Peoria St. Aurora 80011

Hours: Monday – Friday 9:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m.;

Saturday 9:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Refugees and immigrants receiving

**TANF** 

**Services:** Provides job training including on-the-job experience, employment readiness and life skills workshops, employment search and placement assistance and ESL classes for all refugees and immigrants receiving TANF

Languages available: Amharic, Arabic, Dinka, Farsi, French, Maay, Spanish, Somali, and Tigrinya Website: http://www.acc-den.org/safari-thrift/

#### **ASIAN PACIFIC DEVELOPMENT CENTER**

#### 303-923-2920

1537 Alton St., Aurora 80010

**Hours:** Call for hours

People Served: Primarily people from Asia and

**Pacific Islands** 

**Services:** Offers mental health services, victim assistance and case management primarily to people from Asia and the Pacific Islands. Conducts community outreach and education including health promotion and youth programs. Also provides domestic violence treatment.

**Spanish Available:** Yes; also has an interpreter bank with 50 languages, including 21 Asian

dialects

Website: www.apdc.org

#### **CATHOLIC CHARITIES**

#### 303-742-0828

ESL info line: 303-742-0823 4045 Pecos St, Denver 80211 Hours: Monday-Friday, 8 am-5 pm People Served: All populations

**Services:** Offers a variety of services including youth programming, adoption and foster care, child care, counseling, emergency assistance, shelter assistance, housing, working with homeless populations, senior services, variety of family support, and GED and ESL classes in various sites throughout Colorado. Immigration services include consultations regarding immigration, attorney representation, translations, and help with visas and other documents. Immigration services operate on a drop-in basis on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 9 am and 1 pm.

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.ccdenver.org

#### **CENTRO SAN JUAN DIEGO**

#### 303-295-9470

Bienestar Servicios Familiares: 303-295-9470

2830 Lawrence St, Denver, 80205

**Hours:** Monday - Friday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Saturday 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.

**People Served:** Primarily immigrant families **Services:** Offers a variety of health and health education classes, including parenting classes and support services, family and individual counseling, a support group for Spanish speaking widows, a domestic violence support group, home healthcare education, case management, advocacy, referrals, and outreach for immigrant families. Also offers adult education services including GED preparation, ESL, and computer skills training. Offers homebuyer and fair housing education, legal rights, and citizenship classes.

Spanish available: Yes

Website: www.centrosanjuandiego.org

#### **COLORADO AFRICAN ORGANIZATION**

#### 303-953-7060

6795 E. Tennessee Ave. Ste. #250 Denver 80224

**Hours:** Monday – Friday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Colorado's African communities
Services: Works to foster greater unity among the
African communities in Colorado. Helps provide
services surrounded focused on health education
& services, parent engagement in schools, social
integration, and ESL & citizenship information.
Seeks access to city and council policy committees
to speak out on issues affecting the African
community, seeks access to the District Attorney's
office to champion against any form of
unwarranted harassment, and educates members
about their right and the need to vote. Seeks to
provide access to small business financial
resources by inviting financial trainers from within
and outside the organization to give lessons

Languages available: variety of African languages

and dialects

Website: www.caoden.org

### COLORADO IMMIGRANT RIGHTS COALITION (CIRC)

303-922-3344

2525 W. Alameda Ave. # 300 Denver 80219

Hours: Monday – Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Immigrants and refugees

Services: Statewide alliance of immigrant, interfaith, labor, youth, community and ally organizations working to defend and advance justice for all immigrants and refugees in Colorado. CIRC achieves this mission through capacity building for member organizations, broad-based strategic alliances, civic participation and willing public policies that improve the lives of immigrants. ESL classes and citizenship classes offered

Spanish available: Yes

Website: www.coloradoimmigrant.org

#### **DENVER CENTER FOR CRIME VICTIMS**

303-860-0660

24 hr. hotlines: 303-894-8000 (English) and 303-

718-8289 (Spanish)

PO Box 18975 Denver 80218 **Hours:** Hotline open 24 hours

People Served: Victims of violence and crime of all

ages

Services: Legal Immigration Clinic assists victims of domestic violence and sexual assault with obtaining legal permanent residence in the US based on the following: their victimization, good faith marriage or immediate family relationship to a US Citizen or Legal Permanent Resident, and their own good character. Also provides crime victim assistance, 24-hour crisis intervention, crisis counseling, emergency financial assistance concerning victimization, health promotion, and interpreter/translator services

Spanish available: Yes

Website: www.denvervictims.org

### ECUMENICAL REFUGEE AND IMMIGRATION SERVICES

#### 303-860-0128

1600 Downing St, #400, Denver 80218 **Hours:** Monday – Friday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Refugees

**Services:** Provides resettlement services including case management, family & social services, medical attention, cultural orientation, and employment assistance. Also offers legal assistance.

Languages available: Albanian, Amharic, Arabic, Burmese, Farsi, Karen, Oromo, Serbian-Croatian, Somali, Spanish, Swahili, Tigrinya, Turkish

Website: www.ersden.org

#### **EMILY GRIFFITH OPPORTUNITY SCHOOL**

720-423-4700

ESL office: 720-423-4750

1860 Lincoln St, Denver, 80203

Hours: Monday-Wednesday 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m.

Thursday 7:30 a.m. – 3 p.m. Friday 7:30 a.m. – 12 p.m.

People Served: All

**Services:** Offers ESL classes, including free classes for refugees. Also offers Work-intensive skills camp (WISC) that provides hands-on learning of entry-level job skills, workplace expectations, job retention, "soft" skills, and job shadowing. Also have GED classes, as well as vocational classes in more than 350 areas and certification in over 45 areas.

**Spanish available:** Yes, as well as Arabic, Vietnamese, Karen, Nepali, and Amharic **Website:** http://www.emilygriffith.edu/

#### **FOCUS POINTS FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER**

303-292-0770

2501 E. 48<sup>th</sup> Ave. Denver 80216

**Hours:** Monday – Friday 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: All

**Services:** Offers programs and classes designed to strengthen familial and community ties, reduce isolation and family violence, and enhance the employability and independence of adult family members. Also offers GED classes in Spanish, ESL

classes, and adult literacy classes

Spanish available: Yes

Website: www.focuspoints.org

#### **JEWISH FAMILY SERVICE**

303-597-5000

3201 Tamarac Dr., Denver, 80231

**Hours:** call

People Served: Immigrants and refugees

Services: Offers mental health services, school-based program for immigrant and refugee children and youth, citizenship classes, and food pantry. Refugee Mental Health Program provides individual, family, and group mental health services as well as psychiatric services to refugees in the US for less than 5 years. Services covered by Medicaid or other non-refugee funding sources are not limited to five years. Also offers the Russian Mental Health program to address mental health and adjustment issues for Russian-speaking new Americans. Also provides services to elderly and disabled.

**Spanish available:** Yes, as well as Farsi, German, Russian, Ukrainian, and Yiddish. Interpreters used

for other languages

Website: www.jewishfamilyservice.org

#### **LUTHERAN FAMILY SERVICE**

303-980-5400

1600 Downing Ste. #600, Denver 80218 **Hours:** Monday – Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Refugees

Services: Provides resettlement services for refugees including case management, youth services, employment assistance, and family reunification. Also offers summer language arts camp, including a week of soccer training. Provides immigration legal services including adjustment to permanent residential status, employment authorization documents, naturalization, and immigrant visas/visitor visas Languages available: Bosnian/Croatian/Serbian, Burmese, French, Kikongo, Kituba, Russian, Slovene, Somali (Af-Maxaa), Spanish, Swahili, Temne, Thai, and Ukrainian

Website: www.lfsco.org

#### **MERCY HOUSING**

303-830-3300

1999 Broadway, Ste. #1000, Denver 80202 Hours: Monday – Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. People Served: Low income and refugees

Services: Manages various properties with low-cost housing. Properties offer a variety of services including youth programs, adult education programs, financial education, leadership training, and healthcare assistance. The Refugee Housing Program also provides technical assistance to agencies within the national refugee resettlement network on issues related to refugee housing. Languages available: Amharic, Maay, Somali,

Spanish

Website: www.mercyhousing.org

### SPRING INSTITUTE FOR INTERCULTURAL LEARNING

303-863-0188

1610 Emerson St, Denver, 80218 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, call for hours

People Served: Refugees and asylees, sometimes

other immigrants

**Services:** Two week intensive pre-employability courses using language to empower work opportunities and acts as a form of pre-employment training. Provides Diversity and Inclusive Training to help organizations and employees raise cultural diversity awareness. Provides ESL classes at numerous locations

throughout the city. Also operates the Interpreter Network of Colorado, providing interpretation and translation in 80 languages.

Languages available: Amharic, Arabic, French,

Russian, Nepali, Somali, Spanish, and others **Website:** www.springinstitue.org

#### **Legal Services**

#### **COLORADO LEGAL SERVICES**

#### 303-837-1313

1905 Sherman St., Denver 80203 **Hours:** Monday-Friday 8:30am-5:00pm

People Served: All people

**Services:** Assistance for low income families in Colorado in finding solutions to civil legal problems and migrant worker problems **Website:** www.ColoradoLegalServices.org

### LEGAL INFORMATION CLINICS THROUGH DENVER BAR ASSOCIATION

#### 303-860-1115

1900 Grant St, #950, Denver

Services: clinics offered on various issues, divorce,

lawsuits, and family law matters.

Spanish Available: No Website: www.denbar.org

### ROCKY MOUNTAIN IMMIGRANT ADVOCACY NETWORK (RMIAN)

#### 303-433-2812

Hotline for individuals in Immigrant Detention: 303-866-9308

3489 W. 72<sup>nd</sup> Ave, Suite 211 Westminster 80030

Hours: Monday-Friday, call for hours

People Served: People in immigrant detention and

immigrant children

**Services:** RMIAN provides free immigration legal services to men and women in immigration detention and immigrant children in Colorado. RMIAN provides "know your rights" presentations to individuals without resources for private attorneys, and provides attorneys and clients with mentoring and other resources

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.rmian.org

#### SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION

#### 800-772-1213 (National 800 number)

2<sup>nd</sup> FL Suite 200 / 1500 Champa St. 80202 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:00am-5:00pm

People Served: All

**Services:** Retirement benefits, social security card replacement and Medicare card replacement

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.socialsecurity.gov/denver

# Medical Assistance/ Clinics

#### **AURORA NURSE MIDWIVES**

#### 303-695-2600

1501 S. Potomac St., Ste. 225, Aurora 80012 **Hours:** Monday-Friday 8:00am-5:00pm

People Served: Women

**Services:** Prenatal care and delivery, annual exams, family planning, management of minor GYN problems, physician consultation, well-

woman care

Spanish Available: yes

Website: <u>www.midwives.auroramed.com</u>

#### ADOLESCENT SERVICES-MCPN

Teen Clinic Information Line: 303.762-6540 Adolescent Services Informational: 303.360-6276,

x2218

Teen Clinic: 15132 E. Hampden Ave. Ste. G,

Aurora, CO 80014

Adolescent Services Informational: 3292 Peoria Street, Aurora, CO 80010 Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am-4:30pm

**People Served:** Pregnant and parenting teenagers, pregnant women who have children under the age

of 2

**Services:** Home visitation, case management. Pregnancy prevention, education, and support for

pregnant/parenting teens **Spanish Available:** yes

#### Website:

http://www.mcpn.org/en/csd/adolescent.html

#### **CARIN' CLINIC**

#### 303-423-8836

Carin' Clinic

5150 Allison Street, Arvada, CO 80002 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, call for hours

**People Served:** Children from birth to 19 years

without medical insurance, no provider

Services: Physicals, sick care, immunization by

appointment

Spanish Available: yes

Website: http://carinclinic.info/main.html

#### **CLINICA TEPEYAC**

#### 303-458-5302

5075 Lincoln St., Denver 80216 **Hours:** M – F 8:00 – 5:00pm

People Served: Children between ages 0 and 19,

adults, uninsured, working poor

**Services:** Basic adult and pediatric health care services, limited prescription services, health

education, and outreach **Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.clinicatepeyac.org

#### COLORADO COMMUNITY HEALTH NETWORK

#### 303-861-5165

600 Grant St., Ste. 800, Denver 80203

**Hours:** Call

People Served: Low income families

**Services:** Health clinic, prevention programs, prenatal and parenting classes and planning.

**Spanish Available:** yes **Website:** www.cchn.org

#### **CLINICA FAMILY HEALTH SERVICES**

Administration: (303) 665-2962

For information about becoming a patient: (303)

650-4460

Adams, Boulder and Broomfield counties **Website**: <a href="http://www.clinica.org/index.php">http://www.clinica.org/index.php</a>

#### **COLORADO COALITION FOR THE HOMELESS**

(303) 293-2217

2111 Champa Street, Denver, Colorado 80205

Denver-metro area

Website: <a href="http://www.coloradocoalition.org">http://www.coloradocoalition.org</a>

#### **DENVER HEALTH MEDICAL CENTER**

#### 303-436-6000

777 Bannock St., Denver 80204

Hours: Call for hours, services and eligibility

**People Served:** Denver residents

**Services:** Public health resources of the city of Denver that offer preventive care for patients of

all ages

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.denverhealth.org

Denver Health Family Health Centers

#### (303) 436-6850

City and County of Denver

Eastside

303-436-4600

501 28<sup>th</sup> St.

La Casa/Quigg Newton

303-602-8700

4545 Navajo St.

La Mariposa

303-602-8340

1020 W. 11<sup>th</sup> Ave.

Lowry

303-436-4545

1001 Yosemite

Montbello

303-602-4000

12600 E. Albrook Drive

Park Hill

303-602-3720

4995 E. 33rd Avenue

Westside

303-436-4200

1100 Federal Blvd.

Westwood

#### 720-956-2900

4320 Alaska Place

#### **DENVER INDIAN HEALTH AND FAMILY SERVICES**

#### 303-953-6600

1633 Fillmore St., GL-1, Denver 80206

Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00am-5:00pm, Friday

8:00am-3:00pm

People Served: Native Americans

**Services:** Primary care clinic including well child checks, adult health maintenance, annual Pap exams, immunizations, chronic illness, referrals for medical, dental, optical, and related health services; mental health screening, counseling, education and consultation, substance abuse assessment, counseling and support group; victim services

Spanish Available: no Website: www.dihfs.org

### DENVER RESCUE MISSION'S MEDICAL SERVICES Program

#### 303-297-1815

3501 E. 46th Avenue, Denver, CO 80216 **Hours:** Variable – please call in advance

**People Served:** Any uninsured person, individuals who are Medicaid and Medicare enrolled will be

referred to other sources

**Services:** Acute medical, dental, nutritional, chiropractic, optical and hearing services

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.denverrescuemission.org

#### **ENGLEWOOD CLINIC**

#### 303-788-0782

3515 S. Delaware St., Englewood 80110 **Hours:** Monday-Friday varied hours

**People Served:** family practice, low budget families, medically indigent, underinsured, and

Medicaid clients

Services: Full range of medical services

Spanish Available: yes

Website:

www.mcpn.com/locations/cenglewood.htm

#### **INNER CITY HEALTH CENTER**

#### 303-296-1767

3800 York St, Denver 80205

**Hours:** Monday-Friday 8:00am-5:00pm **People Served:** Any person seeking care but focuses on providing care for Denver's inner city uninsured and Medicaid enrolled residents

**Services:** Primary and preventative family medical care, dental care, limited prescription services,

and counseling services

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.innercityhealth.com

### METRO COMMUNITY PROVIDER NETWORK MCPN ADMINISTRATION

#### 303-761-1977

3701 S. Broadway, Englewood 80113

**Hours:** Clinic hours vary; call for information **People Served:** City of Aurora, Arapahoe and Jefferson County residents who are medically indigent, underinsured and Medicaid clients, including the communities of Englewood, Aurora, Commerce City, Federal Heights, Lakewood,

Westminster, and Wheat Ridge

**Services:** Full range of medical services

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.mcpn.org

### PLANNED PARENTHOOD OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAINS

#### **Administrative Office**

303-321-7526

7155 E. 38th Avenue, Denver, 80207

**Hours:** Call for clinic hours

People Served: Women, Men and Teens

**Services:** Family planning services, contraceptives, HIV/AIDS testing and counseling, abortion, STD testing, and treatment, prenatal care, pregnancy testing and education, breast and cervical cancer

screening, testicular screening

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.pprm.org

Aurora 303-671-7526

1284 S. Abilene St., Aurora 80012

Denver (Capitol Hill)

303-832-5069

921 E. 14<sup>th</sup> Ave., Denver 80218

Glendale 303-320-1630

6310 E. Exposition Ave, Denver 80224

#### **ROCKY MOUNTAIN YOUTH CLINICS**

720-343-1785

#### **Aurora Clinic:**

1500 S. Potomac Street, Suite #130, Aurora, CO 80012 (303) 360-8111

#### **Denver Clinic:**

1601 East 19th Avenue Suite #6600, Denver, CO 80218 (303) 869-2182

#### **Thornton Clinic:**

9197 Grant Street, Thornton, CO 80229

(303) 450-3690 Hours: Call

People Served: Uninsured

**Services:** Preventative checkups, sick visits, immunizations, minor acute care, social services, mental health counseling, health education, assistance with enrollment into Medicaid and Child Health Plan Plus, referrals to specialists, prescription assistance and other related services. These services are provided regardless of a patient's ability to pay. Mobile clinic for dental and physicals

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.rmyclinics.org

STOUT STREET CLINIC

303-293-2220

2100 Broadway, Denver, 80205

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30am-5:00pm

People Served: ONLY homeless

**Services:** Adult and pediatric care, prenatal, postnatal, and gynecological care, respite care, mental health care, social services, prescription services, health education and dental services.

**Spanish Available:** YES

Website:

www.ccmu.org/programs/descriptions/stout.htm

# Medical Assistance/ Dental

#### **COLORADO GERONTOLOGICAL SOCIETY**

303-333-3482

Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 am-4:00 pm

**People served:** Very low-income seniors who are Colorado Old Age Pension Recipients, possess Social Security card, and covered by Medicaid. **Services:** Low-cost dental services and funds to

partially pay for care **Spanish available:** no

Website: www.senioranswers.org

### COLORADO FOUNDATION OF DENTISTRY FOR THE HANDICAPPED

303-534-5360

1800 15<sup>th</sup> St., Suite 100, Denver 80202 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

**People Served:** Disabled and seniors, chronically ill

Services: Referrals to dentists, volunteered

dentists

Spanish available: no Website: www.nfdh.org

### COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF DENVER DENTAL HYGIENE CLINIC

303-365-8334

**Denver Campus** 

1062 Akron Way, Building 753 Denver, CO 80230

**Hours:** No set hours. Call for information **People served:** All populations, including

individuals without insurance

**Services:** Discounted cost for services. Exams, x-rays, cleanings, preventative maintenance, sealants at reduced rates, denture cleaning, teeth

whitening. No emergency services for pain,

infection, extraction, etc. **Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.ccd.edu/dental

### DENVER RESCUE MISSION'S MEDICAL SERVICES PROGRAM

#### 303-294-0157

1130 Park Avenue West, Denver 80205 **Hours:** M- F variable; please call in advance

**People served:** Any uninsured person: individuals who are Medicaid and Medicare enrolled will be

referred to other sources.

**Services:** Acute medical, dental, nutritional, chiropractic, optical, and hearing services.

Spanish available: Yes

Website:

http://www.denverrescuemission.org/our-

services/emergency-care

#### **FRIENDS OF MAN**

#### 303-798-2342

P.O. Box 937, Littleton, 80160

**Hours:** Monday-Friday 9:00 am-6:00 pm **People Served:** Individuals in need. Written application required. Applications are accepted <u>only</u> from referring professionals (health care and social workers, clergy, counselors, etc.)

**Services:** Dental needs such as dentures; limited financial assistance is provided for food, medicine, dentures, wheelchairs, clothing, prostheses, eyeglasses, hearing aids, and other appropriate

needs.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.friendsofman.org

#### **GIVE BACK A SMILE PROGRAM (GBAS)**

#### 1-800-543-9220

People served: Domestic violence

**Services:** Dentistry to repair injuries to front teeth

Spanish available: no

**Website:** http://www.aacd.com/applyforgbas

#### **INNER CITY HEALTH CENTER**

#### 303-296-1767

3800 York St. Denver 80205

Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00 am-5:00 pm; Tue, 9

am to 5 pm

**People served:** Any person seeking care but focuses on providing care for Denver's inner city uninsured and Medicaid enrolled residents.

**Services:** Primary and preventative family medical care, dental care, limited prescriptive services, and

counseling services

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.innercityhealth.com

#### KIDS IN NEED OF DENTISTRY (K.I.N.D)

#### **Denver**

Mountain West Dental Institute

Beauvallon Building 925 Lincoln St, Suite B Denver, CO 80203

303-552-7884

Mon 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

#### **Commerce City**

Tri-County Health Department

4201 East 72nd Ave.

Commerce City, Colo. 80022

#### 303-439-5961

Tues/Wed/Thurs 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People Served: Low-income children ages birth to

18 years, low-income families not receiving

government assistance

**Services:** Dental care clinics; call for locations

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.kindsmiles.org

#### **NEW HOPE DENTAL SERVICES**

#### 720-956-0310

4200 W. Conejos Pl., Denver 80204

Hours: Monday-Thursday, 8:00 am-4:00 pm;

Friday 8:00 am-3:00 pm

People served: Uninsured, low-income persons in

the Denver Metro area.

**Services:** Sliding fee scale. General dentistry

Spanish Available: yes

Website: none

#### **ROCKY MOUNTAIN YOUTH CLINICS**

#### 303-869-2812

1601 E. 19<sup>th</sup> Ave. Suite 6600, Denver 80218

Hours: Hours vary

People served: uninsured

**Services:** Mobile dental van Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.rockymountainyouth.org

#### SANTA FE DENTAL FOR CHILDREN

#### 303-431-1221

4085 Wadsworth Blvd., #305

Wheat Ridge 80033

**Hours:** Call for information **People served:** children

Services: Dental care for children, including

Medicaid and CHP+ recipients

Spanish available: yes

Website: none

#### UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO SCHOOL OF **DENTISTRY**

#### 303-724-6900

(not affiliated with University Hospital)

13065 E. 17th Ave, Aurora 80045

**Hours:** No set up hours. Call for information People served: adults only (17 and up)

**Services:** Dentures and general dentistry care,

emergencies (pain or infection only)

Spanish available: yes

Website:

www.ucdenver.edu/academics/colleges/dentalme dicine/AboutUs/pages/contactus.aspx

### Medical Assistance/ Vision

#### **DENVER RESCUE MISSION'S MEDICAL SERVICES PROGRAM**

303-294-0157

1130 Park Avenue West, Denver 80205 **Hours:** Hours vary; please call in advance People served: Any uninsured person;

individuals who are Medicaid and Medicare enrolled will be referred to other sources. Services: Acute medical, dental, nutritional, chiropractic, optical, and hearing services.

Spanish available: Yes

#### Website:

http://www.denverrescuemission.org/our-

services/emergency-care

#### **ECLIPSE VISION SOURCE – LOW VISION EXAMINATIONS**

#### 303-693-1853

4239 S. Buckley Rd, Aurora 80013

**Hours:** Mon., Wed., Fri. 9:00 am – 5:30 pm; Tues. 9:00 am - 8:00 pm; Fri. 9:30 am - 5:30 pm Sat.

8:00 am - 1:00 pm

People served: Anyone who comes in **Services:** Full range of services. Eye exams, glaucoma testing, Low vision examinations, determination of patient's visual needs, and selection of proper aids/devices are provided for persons living in the Denver Metro area.

Spanish Available: no

Website: <a href="http://visionsource-eclipse.com/">http://visionsource-eclipse.com/</a>

#### FRIENDS OF MAN

#### 303-798-2342

P.O. Box 937, Littleton, 80160

Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 am-6:00 pm **People served:** Individuals in need. Written application required. Applications are accepted only from referring professionals (health care and

social workers, clergy, counselors, etc.)

**Services:** Limited financial assistance is provided for food, medicine, dentures, wheelchairs, clothing prostheses, eyeglasses, hearing aids, and other appropriate needs.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.friendsofman.org

#### LIONS' CLUB OF DENVER

#### 303-504-6293

5480 E. Evans Ave., Denver 80222

**Hours:** Call for information

People served: Low-income families **Services:** Vision care, examinations

Spanish available: no

Website: www.denverlions.org

#### **ROCKY MOUNTAIN LIONS EYE INSTITUTE**

#### 720-848-2020

1675 N. Ursula St, Aurora, 80045

**Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8:00 am – 4:30 pm

**People served:** Colorado residents; Denver County

residents will be referred to Denver General **Services:** Eye examination and prescriptions for eyeglasses are provided to persons living in

Colorado.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.ushsc.edu/opthamalogy

#### **VISION CARE SPECIALISTS**

#### 303-369-1020

1550 S. Potomac St, Suite #155, Aurora 80012 **Hours:** Hours Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri.: 7:45am -5:30pm Wed: 7:45am - 7:00pm, Sat.: 7:45am -

2:30pm

#### 303-298-9410

#### Downtown

999 18th St. Suite 146

Denver, CO 80202 Phone: 303.298.9410

Hours: Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

People served: Anybody who comes in

**Services:** Offers comprehensive vision care and low vision services, including prescriptions

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.visioncarespecialists.com

#### **Mental Health**

#### ARVADA COUNSELING CENTER

#### 303-420-4494

7850 Vance Dr., Suite 280, Arvada 80003

Hours: Call for hours

People served: Uninsured and court mandated

adults, teens, and children

**Services:** Treats adults, adolescents, children, and their families with mental illness. Also treats domestic violence and substance abuse.

**Fee:** Initial intake appointment- \$35 charge (cash only). Group class - \$30 charge (check/cash). One-time fee of \$25 for the Level II Education manual and \$25 for the Level II Therapy manual. Sliding-fee scale upon request.

Spanish available: no

Website: www.arvadacounselingcenter.com

#### **AURORA MENTAL HEALTH CENTER**

#### 303-617-2300

Crisis Line (24 hour): 303-617-2300

11059 E. Bethany Dr., Suite 200, Aurora 80014 **Hours:** Monday – Thursday, 8:00 am-8:00 pm; Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm, Sat. 8:00 am – 2:00 pm

People served: People who work or living in

Aurora, children, teens, and adults

**Services**: Comprehensive mental health services including outpatient counseling, family, individual and group counseling, day treatment and evaluation, children and youth programs (10 offices throughout Aurora)

Website: www.aumhc.org

#### **CATHOLIC CHARITIES**

#### 303-742-0828

Centers located in Denver, Englewood, Boulder and Thornton

Hours: 8:30 am -5:00 pm. Therapist is available

mornings, afternoon, and evening. **People served:** Denver families

Services: outpatient services, family, couples, and

individual

Fee: sliding scale and accept Medicaid

Website: www.ccdenver.org

#### **CHARG RESOURCE CENTER**

#### 303-830-8805

709 E. 12<sup>th</sup> Ave., Denver 80203 **Hours:** Mon – Fri, 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

Drop-In Center 303-830-2130

920 Emerson St, Denver 80218

**Hours:** Drop-in center: Monday, Wednesday, Friday, 10:00 am – 5:00 pm; Tuesday and

Thursday, noon to 6:00 pm, Saturday 10:00-2:00

**People served:** adults with mental illnesses **Services:** Depression support group, life skills group, dental and eye care; psychiatric clinic at

main office

Spanish available: no Website: www.charg.org

#### **CU DENVER COMMUNITY COUNSELING CENTER**

#### 303-556-4372

Tivoli Student Union, 900 Auraria Pkwy, Denver, CO 80204

**Hours:** Monday-Thursday, 9:00 am – 7:00 pm,

Friday, 9:00 am – 4:00 pm Fee: Call for fee schedule

**People served:** Priority to UCD students, students

enrolled in DPS and community members

**Services:** Counseling for the University of Colorado students as well as the community. Counseling and support groups for individuals, couples, and families.

Spanish available: yes

Website:

http://www.ucdenver.edu/life/services/counseling-center/appointments/Pages/default.aspx

#### **DENVER CHILDREN'S HOME**

#### 303-399-4890

1501 Albion St · Denver, CO 80220

Website:

**Hours:** Please call for program hours **People served:** Youth and adults who are

emotionally distressed.

**Services:** For students & their families on a sliding

fee based on income:

Residential & Day Treatment, Intensive In-Home Therapy, Substance Abuse Prevention Program, After School Program, Experiential Therapies Music Therapy, Flobots Music Program, Yoga Therapy, Art Therapy, and Recreational Therapeutic Activities

**Spanish available:** please call for availability

Website: www.denverchildrenshome.org

#### **DENVER FAMILY INSTITUTE**

#### 303-756-3340

7200 E. Hampden Ave, Suite 301, Denver 80224 **Hours:** Monday – Friday, 8:00 am- 8:00 pm or by

appointment.

**Fee:** \$15 to \$50, insurance not accepted **Services:** Counseling and therapy for families, couples, and individuals. Therapists are trained in child and adolescent issues, school performance and behavior, depression, loss, grief, couple communications, etc.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denverfamilyinstitute.org

#### **DENVER INDIAN HEALTH AND FAMILY SERVICES**

#### 303-781-4050

1633 Fillmore St., GL-1, Denver 80206

**Hours:** 

Monday: 8am-5pm; Tuesday: 10am-5pm

~1st Tuesday of each month

we offer "late clinic" hours until 7pm~; Wednesday: 8am-5pm; Thursday: 8am-5pm; Friday: clinic from 8am-noon. Other services 8am-

5pm

\*\* Please call for a list of holiday closures

People served: Native Americans

**Services:** Mental health screening, counseling, education and consultation, substance abuse assessment, counseling and support group, victim services.

Spanish available: no

Website: http://www.dihfs.info/

#### **DU PROFESSIONAL PSYCHOLOGY CLINIC**

#### 303-871-3626

2460 S. Vine St, Denver 80208

**Hours:** Monday – Thursday, 8:30 am – 8:30 pm;

Friday, 8:30 am – 3:00 pm

Fee: Sliding scale from \$15 - \$70, accepts Medicaid

People served: Denver Metro area

**Services:** Outpatient and treatment center offering group, marriage, family, and individual

assessment and treatment. **Spanish available:** limited

Website: www.du.edu/gspp/professional-

psychology-center/

#### **DENVER VET CENTER**

#### 303-326-0645

7465 E. 1<sup>st</sup> Ave, Suite B, Denver 80230

**Hours:** Monday – Wednesday, 7:00 am – 7:30 pm; Thursday, 7:00 am – 5:30 pm; Friday 7:00 am –

4:30pm

**People served:** Combat veterans, military sexual trauma victims, family bereavement and PTDSD

counseling

Services: Psychological and job counseling

Spanish available: no Website: none

Outreach Specialist: Jessica LaBudda

Jessica.labudda@va.gov

#### **EL CENTRO DE LAS FAMILIAS**

#### 303-504-1900

75 Meade St, Denver 80219

Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00 am - 6:00 pm;

Friday 8:00 am - 12:00 pm

People served: Hispanic community of Denver,

children and families

**Services:** Individual and group psychotherapy, family therapy, individual play therapy, family therapy. Must go through the access department

first: 303-504-7900

**Fee:** For Denver City and County residences only; \$60 fee for those without insurance and \$30 per

month

Spanish available: yes

Website: <a href="http://mhcd.org/what-we-do/el-centro-">http://mhcd.org/what-we-do/el-centro-</a>

de-las-familias

#### **FAMILIES FIRST**

#### 303-745-0327

Family Support Line: 303-695-7996 (open 24

hours daily)

2163 S. Yosemite, Denver 80231

**Hours:** Family Support Line

Hours: Monday – Friday, 8:30 am – 5:00 pm

People served: parents and children

**Services:** Parent support group, parent education group and children's group, residential treatment for children who have been abused or neglected

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.familiesfirstcolorado.org

#### **LUTHERAN FAMILY SERVICES ROCKY MOUNTAINS**

#### 303-922-3433

363 S. Harlan, Suite 200, Denver 80226 **People served:** Refugees, elderly, families,

children in need of protection, teens, and families

in crisis

**Services:** ESL classes, family counseling, pregnancy counseling and prevention, adoption services, foster care, foster care to adopt, and disaster

response

Spanish available: yes Website: www.lfsrm.org

#### **MENTAL HEALTH CENTER OF DENVER**

#### 303-504-6500

4141 E. Dickenson Place, Denver 80222 Call for location of other onsite mental health centers

Hours: 24 hrs.

People served: Denver residents

**Services:** Comprehensive mental health services including outpatient counseling, family, individual

and group counseling, day treatment and

evaluation

**Spanish available:** at some centers

Website: www.mhcd.org

#### MARIA DROSTE COUNSELING CENTER

#### 303-756-9052

1355 S. Colorado Blvd #C-100, Denver 80222 **Hours:** Monday-Thursday 9:00 am – 5:00 pm;

Friday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm

People served: All populations, low income

**Services:** Counseling and psychotherapy for adults,

children, adolescents, and seniors.

Counseling is also available for couples and entire families. In addition, we offer various group counseling sessions throughout the year.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.mdscounseling.org

#### **OPEN DOOR YOUTH GANG ALTERNATIVES**

#### 303-893-4264

1615 California, Suite 712, Denver 80202

Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Friday,

9:00 am- 3:00 pm

People served: Children, teens

**Services:** Crisis hotline, in school and afterschool programming, summer camps, parent connection, community outreach, gang mediation and intervention, public education and community awareness

Website: <a href="http://opendooryouth.org">http://opendooryouth.org</a>

#### **FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER ASSOCIATION**

#### 303-388-1001

1888 Sherman Street, Suite 100

Denver, CO 80203

**Hours:** Monday-Friday 9:00 am – 5:00 pm

**People served:** all populations

**Services:** Referrals, family counseling, family

advocacy

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.cofamilycenters.org

### THE BLUE BENCH, FORMERLY KNOWN AS RAAP (RAPE ASSISTANCE AWARENESS PROGRAM)

24 hr. English hotline: 303-322-7273

Spanish hotline: 303-329-0031
Hearing impaired hotline: 303-329-0023

P.O. Box 18951, Denver, 80218

**People served:** Rape and incest survivors **Services:** Crisis hotline, advocacy service,

individual and group counseling

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.thebluebench.org

### SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTERS FOR DENVER PUBLIC SCHOOLS:

Denver Health's school-based health centers provide primary care, health education and mental health care for students at 12 Denver elementary, middle and high schools. These clinics expand access; provide preventive medicine and help children stay in school while offering a convenient way for parents to ensure their children get quality physical and mental health attention. More than 6,400 students receive services through the clinics each year.

School health center team members include physicians, physician assistants, nurses, nurse practitioners, social workers, mental health

therapists and substance prevention counselors. Denver Health operates the school-based health centers in collaboration with Denver Public Schools, Arapahoe House, Mental Health Corp. of Denver and the University of Colorado School of Nursing.

#### **Abraham Lincoln Campus**

2285 S. Federal Blvd. Denver, CO 80219 720-423-5020

#### **Bruce Randolph Campus**

3955 Steele Street Denver, CO 80205 720-424-1232

#### **Evie Dennis Campus**

4800 Telluride St. 720-423-7610 Denver, CO 80249

#### John F. Kennedy Campus

2855 S. Lamar Street Denver, CO 80227 720-423-4355

#### **Kepner Campus**

911 Hazel Court Denver, CO 80219 720-424-0126

#### **Kunsmiller Creative Arts Academy Campus**

2250 S. Quitman Way Denver, CO 80219 720-424-0156

#### **Lake Campus**

1820 Lowell Blvd. Denver, CO 80204 720-424-0281

#### Martin Luther King, Jr. Early College Campus

19535 E. 46th Avenue Denver, CO 80249 720-424-0476

#### **Manual Campus**

1700 E. 28th Ave. Denver, CO 80205 720-423-6435

#### **Montbello Campus**

5000 Crown Blvd. Denver, CO 80239 720-423-5808

#### **North Campus**

2960 N. Speer Blvd. Denver, CO 80211 720-423-2718

#### **Place Bridge Academy**

7125 Cherry Creek North Drive Denver, CO 80224 720-424-2050

#### Rachel B. Noel Campus

5290 Kittredge Street Denver, CO 80239 720-424-0909

#### **South Campus**

1700 E. Louisiana Ave. Denver, CO 80210 720-423-6260

#### **West Campus**

951 Elati Street Denver, CO 80204 720-423-5456

#### SERVICIOS DE LA RAZA MENTAL HEALTH

303-458-5851

**24** hr crisis line: **303-458-7088** 4055 Tejon St., Denver 80211

**Hours:** Mental health clinic 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

People served: Denver residents

Services: Mental health counseling, group,

individual

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.serviciosdelaraza.org

#### **DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARIES**

Website: www.denver.lib.co.us

#### ATHMAR PARK BRANCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-0230

1055 Tejon St. at W. Mississippi Ave 80223 **Hours:** MON 12-8, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS 10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **ROSS - BARNUM LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0145

3570 W FIRST AVE

**HOURS:** MON 10-6, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS 12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **BEAR VALLEY BRANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0230

5171 W. Dartmouth Ave at S. Sheridan Blvd 80236 **Hours:** MON 10-6, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS 12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

### BLAIR-CALDWELL AFRICAN AMERICAN RESEARCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-2401

2401 Welton St 80205

**Hours:** MON 12-8, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS 10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **ROSS - BROADWAY LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0135

**33 E BAYAUD AVE 80209** 

HOURS: MON 12-8, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **BYERS BRANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0160

675 Santa Fe Dr. at W. 7<sup>th</sup> Ave 80204

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS

12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### THE CENTRAL LIBRARY

#### 720-865-1111

10 W. 14<sup>th</sup> Ave Pkwy 80204

Hours: MON 10-8, TUES 10-8, WED 10-6, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN 1-5

#### **ROSS - CHERRY CREEK LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0120

305 Milwaukee St, 80206

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 12-8, WED 12-8, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **DECKER BRANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0220

1501 S. Logan St at E. Florida Ave. 80210

Hours: MON 12-8, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **EUGENE FIELD BRANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0240

810 S. University Blvd. at E. Ohio Ave 80209

**Hours:** MON, TUES 10 am – 6 pm / THURS 12 – 8

pm / SAT 9 am – 5 pm WED, FRI, SUN closed

#### FORD-WARREN BRANCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-0920

2825 High St at E. 28th Ave. 80205

Hours: MON, TUE, WED, THRUS FRI, SAT, AND SUN

closed

#### **GREEN VALLEY RANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0310

4856 N Andes Ct, 80249

**Hours:** Mon 10 – 6 Wed 12 – 8 Fri 10 – 6 Tues,

Thurs, and Sun (Closed)

#### HADLEY BRANCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-0170

1890 S. Grove St. at W. Jewell Ave 80219

Hours: MON, TUES 12-8 pm / THURS 10 am - 6

pm, / SAT 9 am – 5 pm WED, FRI, SUN closed

#### HAMPDEN BRANCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-0185

9755 E. Girard Ave. at S. Dayton St. 80231

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5 SUN Closed

#### MONTBELLO BRANCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-0200

12955 Albrook Dr. 80239

Hours: MON, TUES 12-8, WED, THURS, FRI 10-6,

SAT 9– 5, SUN closed

#### PARK HILL BRANCH LIBRARY

#### 720-865-0250

4705 Montview Blvd. at Dexter St. 80207

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 12-8, WED 12-8, THURS

FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5 SUN closed

#### **PAULINE ROBINSON LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0290

5575 E. 33<sup>rd</sup> Ave at Holly St 80207

Hours: MON 12-8, TUES 10-6, WED 10-6, THURS

12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **ROSS-BARNUM BRANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0145

3570 W. First Ave 80219

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS,

12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **ROSS-BROADWAY BRANCH LIBRARY**

#### 720-865-0135

33 E. Bayaud Ave at S. Lincoln St 80209

**Hours:** MON 12-8, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN Closed

#### **ROSS- CHERRY CREEK LIBRARY**

303-331-4016

305 Milwaukee St. at E. 3rd Ave 80206

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 12-8, WED 12-8, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **ROSS UNIVERSITY HILLS LIBRARY**

720-865-0955

4310 E. Amherst Ave. at S. Birch St 80222

Hours: MON 12-8, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS

12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **SAM GARY LIBRARY**

720-865-0325

2961 Roslyn St, 80238

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS

12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN 1-5

#### SCHLESSMAN FAMILY BRANCH

720-865-0000

100 Poplar St. 80220

Hours: MON 10-8, TUES 10-6, WED 10-6, THURS

10-6, FRI closed, SAT 9-5, SUN 1-5

#### **SMILEY BRANCH LIBRARY**

720-865-0260

4501 W. 46<sup>th</sup> Ave at Utica St 80212

Hours: MON 12-8, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **VALDEZ-PERRY BRANCH LIBRARY**

720-865-0300

4690 Vine St. at 47th Ave 80216

Hours: MON 12-8, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### VIRGINIA VILLAGE LIBRARY

720-865-0940

1500 S Dahlia St at E. Florida Ave 80222

Hours: MON 12-8, TUES 10-6, WED 12-8, THURS

10-6, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### WESTWOOD BRANCH LIBRARY

720-865-0215

1000 S. Lowell Blvd

Hours: MON 9-5, TUES 9-5, WED 9-5, THURS 9-5,

FRI 9-5, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **WOODBURY BRANCH LIBRARY**

303-455-3930

3265 Federal Blvd. at W. 33rd Ave 80211

Hours: MON 10-6, TUES 12-8, WED 10-6, THURS

12-8, FRI 10-6, SAT 9-5, SUN closed

#### **PUBLIC LIBRARIES – ADAMS COUNTY:**

Website: http://www.anythinklibraries.org/

#### **PUBLIC LIBRARIES – AURORA:**

Website: www.auroralibrary.org

### PUBLIC LIBRARIES – DOUGLAS COUNTY AND

**ENGLEWOOD**:

Website-Englewood:

www.englewoodgov.org/lib/newpages

#### WEBSITE-DOUGLAS COUNTY:

www.douglascountylibraries.org

#### **PUBLIC LIBRARIES – JEFFERSON COUNTY:**

Website: www.jefferson.lib.co.us

### Neighborhood Recreation Centers

#### **ASHLAND RECREATION CENTER**

720-865-0510

2475 W. Dunkeld pl. Denver 80211

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** 25 meter swimming pool, ¾ sized gymnasium, weight room and social program

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### ATHMAR RECREATION CENTER

303-937-4600

2680 W. Mexico Ave. Denver 80219

**Hours:** Call for hours

Services: 25 meter swimming pool, gym, weight

room, all purpose room, senior room

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **AZTLAN RECREATION CENTER**

#### 303-458-4899

4435 Navajo St, Denver 80211

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** Weight room, craft room/kitchen, outdoor swimming pool, social programs

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **BARNUM RECREATION CENTER**

#### 303-937-4659

360 Hooker St., Denver 80219

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** Full sized gymnasium and weight room,

outdoor pool

Spanish available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **CENTRAL PARK RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-865-0750

9651 E. MLK Blvd, Denver, CO

**Hours:** Call for hours

Services: Gymnasium, Weight Room,

SilverSneakers

Spanish available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

### COLLEGE VIEW RECREATION CENTER 303-937-4630

303-337-4030

2525 S. Decatur, Denver 80219

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** Arts and crafts room, kiln room, weight room, pool tables, kitchen, all-purpose room,

game room, showers, gymnasium

Spanish available: yes

Website: <a href="https://www.denvergov.org">www.denvergov.org</a>
COOK PARK RECREATION CENTER

#### 720-865-0610

7100 S. Cherry Creek Dr, Denver 80224

Hours: Call for hours

**Services:** Youth room, gymnasium, weight room, arts and crafts room, outdoor pool, senior

program, cooking class, multi-purpose room

**Spanish available:** yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **EISENHOWER RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-865-0730

4300 E. Dartmouth Ave, Denver 80222

**Hours:** Call for hours

Services: Outdoor pool, gymnasium, weight room,

all-purpose room **Spanish available:** yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **GLENARM RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-294-1800

2800 Glenarm Pl, Denver 80205

**Hours:** Call for hours

Services: Weight room, computer room,

gymnasium, meeting room, arts and crafts room

**Spanish available:** no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **GLOBEVILLE RECREATION CENTER**

#### 303-294-1800

4496 Grant St. Denver 80216

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services**: Gymnasium, weight room, boxing room,

table games room **Spanish available:** no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **GREEN VALLEY RECREATION CENTER**

#### 303-375-3857

4890 Argonne Way, Denver, CO 80249

**Hours:** Call for hours

Services: Gymnasium, Weight Room,

SilverSneakers

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### HARVARD GULCH RECREATION CENTER

#### 303-698-4999

550 E. Iliff Ave, Denver 80210

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** Community recreation center, multipurpose classrooms, office space, outdoor pool, gymnasium, weight room, arts and crafts classes

Spanish available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **HARVEY PARK RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-865-0550

2120 S. Tennyson St. Denver, CO 80219

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** Gymnasium, weight room, arts and crafts room, multi-purpose room, outdoor swimming

pool

Spanish available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### HIAWATHA DAVIS RECREATION CENTER

#### 720-865-0590

3334 Holly St., Denver, CO **Hours:** Call for hours

Services: Indoor pool, Gymnasium, Weight Room,

SilverSneakers

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **HIGHLAND SENIOR CENTER**

#### 303-458-4868

2880 Osceola St. Denver, 80212

**Hours:** call for hours

**Services:** Wood dance floor and multipurpose room, kitchen, lounge, game room with two full size billiards tables, arts and crafts room, two large

meeting rooms and cooking classes.

Spanish Available: NO

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **JOHNSON RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-865-0600

4809 Race St., Denver, 80216

Hours: call for hours

Services: Weight room, gymnasium, multi-

purpose room and game room.

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### LA ALMA RECREATION CENTER

#### 303-572-4790

1325 W. 11th St., Denver

**Hours:** call for hours

Services: Shower, gym, weight room, tennis,

pottery kiln, billiards, kitchen.

Spanish Available: YES

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### LA FAMILIA RECREATION CENTER

#### 303-698-4995

65 S. Elati St. Denver 80223

**Hours**: call for hours

**Services**: weight room, game room, gymnasium, multi-purpose and craft room, indoor swimming

pool.

**Spanish Available**: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### MARTIN LUTHER KING JR.

#### 720-865-0530

3880 Newport St., Denver 80207

**Hours**: call for hours

#### **MONTBELLO RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-865-0580

15555 E. 53rd, Denver 80239

**Hours**: call for hours

**Services**: large weight room, cardiovascular room, gym, game room, small community room, craft

room.

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **MONTCLAIR RECREATION CENTER**

#### 720-865-0560

729 Ulster Way, Denver 80230

**Hours**: call for hours

**Services**: arts program, team sports, seniors programs, gymnasium, indoor pool, wood work.

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### PLATT PARK SENIOR RECREATION CENTER

#### 720-865-0630

1500 S Grant St, Denver, CO

**Hours:** Call for hours

**Services:** SilverSneakers **Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **RUDE RECREATION CENTER**

720-865-0570

2855 W. Holden Pl., Denver 80204

Hours: call for hours

**Services**: weight training facility, indoor swimming pool, meeting room, auxiliary gymnasium, and

taekwondo classes. **Spanish Available:** no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **SCHEITLER RECREATION CENTER**

303-865-0640

5031 W. 46<sup>th</sup> Ave., Denver 80212

Hours: call for hours

**Services**: weight room, locker rooms, indoor and

outdoor swimming pools, crafts room,

gymnasium, lake to fish. **Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **SOUTHWEST FAMILY YMCA**

303-761-7530

5181 W. Kenyon Ave., Denver, CO 80236 **Hours**: Mon - Thurs: 5:00 AM -10:00 PM

Fri: 5:00 AM – 9:00 PM Sat: 6:30 AM – 7:00 PM Sun: 9:30 AM -6:00 PM

**Services**: weight room, men's, women's and family locker rooms, indoor swimming pool, group fitness

rooms, child care classrooms, child watch,

gymnasium, indoor track. **Spanish Available:** yes

Website: www.denverymca.org/southwest

#### **SOUTHWEST RECREATION CENTER**

720-865-0670

9200 W Saratoga Pl, Denver, CO

**Hours:** Call for hours

Services: Outdoor pool, Gymnasium, Weight

Room, Silver Sneakers Spanish Available: yes Website: www.denvergov.org

#### STAPLETON RECREATION CENTER

303-295-4482

5090 Broadway, Denver, CO

Hours: call for hours

Services: Gymnasium, Weight Room, and

SilverSneakers.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### STAPLETON RECREATION CENTER

303-295-4482

5090 Broadway, Denver, CO

**Hours:** Mon-Fri: 11:00 AM – 8:00 PM

Sat: Closed Sun: Closed

Services: Gymnasium, Weight Room, and

SilverSneakers program.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: stapleton.rec@denvergov.org

#### ST. CHARLES RECREATION CENTER

303-295-4462

3777 Lafayette St., Denver 80205

**Hours**: Mon-Thur: 11:00 AM – 8:00 PM Fri: 10:00 AM – 7:00 PM

> Sat: Closed Sun: Closed

**Services**: game room, weight room, locker rooms, two gymnasiums, after school sports programming

for kids.

Website: <a href="mailto:stcharles.rec@denvergov.org">stcharles.rec@denvergov.org</a>

#### SWANSEA RECREATION CENTER

720-865-0540

2650 E. 49th Ave. Denver 80216

**Hours**: Mon-Thur: 11:00 AM - 8:00 PM Fri: 10:00 AM - 7: 00 PM

> Sat: Closed Sun: Closed

Services: Senior Facility, weight room,

gymnasium, outdoor pool. **Spanish Available:** no

Spanish Available. 110

Website: Swansea.rec@denvergov.org

#### TWENTIETH ST. RECREATION CENTER

720-865-0520

1011 20<sup>th</sup> St, Denver, CO **Hours**: call for hours

**Services**: weight room, indoor pool, aerobics, boxing, basketball, fine arts programs, gymnasium.

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### WASHINGTON PARK RECREATION CENTER

303-698-4962

710 S. Franklin St. Denver 80209

Hours: call for hours

### **RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES**

#### **DENVER ZOO**

#### 720-337-1400

2300 Steele St., Denver 80205

**Hours:** Open every day of the year. March 1 - October 31 9am-5pm. November 1- February 28

10am - 4pm.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.denverzoo.org

#### DENVER MUSEUM OF NATURE AND SCIENCE

#### 303-370-6000

2001 Colorado Blvd, Denver 80205

**Hours:** Daily 9:00 am – 5:00 pm. The museum is

open 7 days a week year round, with the

exception of December 25

**About:** This is the Rocky Mountain Region's leading resource for informal science education. A variety of exhibitions, programs, and activities help museum visitors experience the natural wonders of Colorado, Earth, and the universe.

Spanish available: yes Website: www.dmns.orgg

#### THE CHILDREN'S MUSEUM OF DENVER

#### 303-433-7444

2121 Children's Museum Dr., Denver 80211 **Hours:** Monday – Friday 9:00 am – 4:00 pm, Wednesday open until 7:30pm, Saturday –Sunday

10:00 am – 5:00 pm. Closed on Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, New Year's Day, and Easter Sunday. Closes early on New Year's Eve.

About: The Children's Museum of Denver is a hands-on environment designed to spark creativity, curiosity and imagination. Visitors may dance, act, put on a puppet show, or become an artist, amateur scientist, storyteller and engineer. In addition, visitors may experience live family theater or the outdoor kid sport addition center, offering year-round skiing, snowboarding and inline skating lessons. Most appropriate for children newborn to age eight and their adult caregivers.

Spanish available: yes

Website: www.mychildsmuseum.org

#### **MUSEO DE LAS AMERICAS**

#### 303-571-4401

861 Santa Fe Dr., Denver 80204

Hours: Tuesday-Friday 10am-5pm Saturday-

Sunday 12pm-5pm

**About:** The museum preserves and interprets the

arts, history, and culture of Latinos in the

Americas.

Spanish available: yes Website: www.museo.org

#### **DENVER ART MUSEUM**

#### 720-865-5000

**720-913-0169** para información en español 100 W 14th Ave Pkwy, Denver 80204

**Hours:** Closed every Monday, Tuesday-Thursday 10am-5pm, Friday 10am-8pm, Saturday-Sunday 10am-5pm. Closed Thanksgiving and Christmas.

**About:** One of the largest art museum between Chicago and the West Coast, with a collection of more than 70,000 works of art divided between nine permanent collections including African, American Indian, Asian, European and American, modern and contemporary, pre-Colombian, photography, Spanish Colonial, and western American art. Also includes exhibitions.

**Spanish available:** yes

Website: <a href="http://www.denverartmuseum.org/">http://www.denverartmuseum.org/</a>

#### **DOWNTOWN AQUARIUM**

#### 303-561-4450

700 Water Street Denver 80211

Hours: Sunday - Thursday: 10am - 9pms Friday &

Saturday: 10am - 9:30pm

Restaurant Hours: Sunday - Thursday: 11 am -9:00 pm Friday & Saturday 11am - 9:30 pm

**About:** Denver's public aquarium boasting more than a million gallons of underwater exhibits that highlight fascinating ecosystems around the world. Downtown Aguarium houses over 500 species of animals, the interactive Stingray Reef touch tank, Aguarium Restaurant, Dive Lounge, the Nautilus Ballroom and amusements for the entire family.

Spanish available: yes

Website:

http://www.aguariumrestaurants.com/downtown aquariumdenver/default.asp

#### **FOUR MILE HISTORIC PARK**

#### 720-865-0800

715 South Forest Sts Denver 80246

Hours: seWednesday- Friday 12pm-4pm, Saturday-

Sundays 0am-4pm

About: This Historic Park is a 12 acre oasis featuring Denver's oldest standing structure, pioneer exhibits and guided tours that transport

visitors to Colorado's frontier past.

Spanish available: no

Website: http://www.fourmilepark.org/index.php

#### **DENVER BOTANIC GARDENS**

#### 720-865-3500

1007 York Street Denver 80206

**Hours:** Call for hour and early closings.

About: Denver Botanic Gardens at York Street presents a wide range of gardens and collections that illustrate an ever-widening diversity of plants from all corners of the world. Distinctive and seasonal gardens define and celebrate our Western identity and a unique high altitude climate and geography.

Spanish available: no

**Website:** http://www.botanicgardens.org/index

### **Resources for Senior Adults**

#### **AARP 55 ALIVE MATURE DRIVING CLASSES**

### 303-764-5995/1-800-350-7025- call and leave message for information

Various locations throughout the city and state. Call or check online

**Hours**: Monday – Friday 9:00am – 5:00pm

People Served: Persons 50 or older

**Services:** Offers driving classes to seniors. Classes are offered in class or online. \$10 for members,

\$12 for non-members. Spanish Available: no

Website: www.aarp.org/families/driver safety

#### **AARP ELDERWATCH SERVICE**

#### 303-222-4444/1-866-554-5376 (toll free)

303 East 17th Avenue Parkway # 210 Denver, 80203

**Hours**: Call for hours

People Served: Senior citizens with community

complaints

**Services**: to assist senior with community complaints and to assist with potential

exploitation issues. Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.aarpelderwatch.org/

### **ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES**

720-944-2994

1200 Federal Blvd. Denver, 80204 3815 Steele St., Denver, CO 80205 4685 Peoria Street, Denver, CO 80239

Hours: Monday - Friday 8:00am - 4:30pm

People served: Residents of Denver County age 18 and older; no income guidelines; victims of

mistreatment, abuse, neglect, exploitation, or self-

neglect.

**Services**: Assessment of living situation, crisis intervention, housing, assistance obtaining benefits, money management and information referral.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.denvergov.org

#### **ALZHEIMER'S ASSOCIATION**

#### 303-813-1669

24/7 Helpline - 1.800.272.3900

455 Sherman St. Suite 500 Denver, 80203 **Hours**: Monday – Friday 9:00am – 5:00pm **People Served:** Those with Alzheimer's disease

and their families.

Services: Educational and emotional support and

support groups.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.alz.org/co

# COLORADO NURSING HOMES/NURSING CARE FACILITIES

Hours: individual available via the internet

People Served: Elderly or disabled

Services: Listing of nursing homes by city or

county, guide to choosing a facility.

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.cdphe.state.co.us

#### **BESSIE'S HOPE (FORMERLY RAINBOW BRIDGE)**

#### 303-623-1176

1761 Ogden St, Denver CO 80218

Hours: 8:00am - 5:00pm

**People Served:** Seniors in nursing homes and

assisted living facilities.

**Services**: Facilitates the "adoption" of nursing home elders by youth groups, families, individuals

and organizations.

Spanish Available: no

Website: http://bessieshope.org/

#### **SENIOR RESOURCE CENTER**

#### (303) 238-8151

3227 Chase St. Denver 80212 (+ 5 other locations

in the metro region)

Hours of Operation: 7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

People served: senior citizens

Services: adult day & respite services,

transportation services, in-home care services,

care management services

Spanish Available: yes

Website: http://www.srcaging.org/

#### **SENIOR RESOURCE GUIDE**

People served: senior citizens

Services: online guide to senior housing, retirement communities, subsidized housing, medical supplies, emergency response systems, home health agencies, mobility equipment, computer/internet services, legal services, financial services, funeral services, insurance, moving services, counseling, mental health services, rehabilitation services, respite services, government agencies, dating and relationship services, Medicare, Medicaid, tax information, pet care, social security, senior centers, veteran services and veteran opportunities.

#### Website:

http://www.seniorsresourceguide.com/directories
/Denver/

#### SENIOR SUPPORT SERVICES

#### 303-832-1622

846 East 18th Ave. Denver, 80218

Hours: Monday-Friday 7:00am-7:00pm and

Sunday 11:00am-4:00pm

**People served:** low-income and homeless seniors

(55+)

**Services:** daytime shelter for seniors, 3 meals served on weekdays and lunch on Sundays, emergency food bank, emergency clothing, clinic, transportation assistance, computer usage, case management, housing assistance, utility assistance

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website: http://www.seniorsupportservices.org/

# SENIORS ANSWERS AND SERVICES-COLORADO GERONTOLOGICAL SOCIETY

#### 303-333-3482

3006 East Colfax Denver, 80206

**Hours**: Monday – Friday 9:00am – 4:00pm **People Served:** low income seniors who are

Colorado Old Age Pension recipients, possess

social security card and are covered by Medicaid. **Services**: Low cost dental care, hearing aids and funds to help partially pay for care; financial,

housing, legal and medical resources.

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.senioranswers.org

# THE LEGAL CENTER – LONG TERM CARE OMBUDSMAN

303-722-0300

455 Sherman St., Suite 130 Denver, 80203

**Hours**: call to verify

**People Served:** A statewide advocacy program that protects the human, civil and legal rights of people with mental and physical disabilities, people with HIV, and the elderly throughout Colorado.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.thelegalcenter.org

#### **VOLUNTEERS OF AMERICA**

#### 303-297-0408

2660 Larimer St. Denver, CO 80205 4855 W Colfax Ave Denver, CO 80204

**Hours**: Monday – Call for hours

**People Served:** Contact VOA for information on all of their services including senior housing and

meal drop-off.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.voacolorado.org

# Shelters for Men, Women, and Children

#### A.C.C.E.S.S. HOUSING

#### 303-289-7078

6978 Colorado Boulevards Commerce City, 80022

**Hours:** Monday-Thursday 10:00am-4:00pm **People served:** struggling or homeless families **Services:** emergency shelter, temporary

housing, support programming,

emergency food supply, life skills training,

and financial education.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: http://www.acchouse.org

#### **ADVENTIST COMMUNITY SERVICES**

#### 303-935-7389

5045 W. 1st Avenue Denver, 80219

**Hours**: Family Care and Options Food Bank Monday -Thursday 9:00am-12:30pm; Medical Clinic Monday-Thursday 9:00am-3:30pm

People Served: All populations

**Services**: Food bank, clothing, emergency shelter, household items, rental, utility assistance once a

year, healthcare, bus tokens.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: https://www.acslift.org/

#### **ALTERNATIVE HOMES FOR YOUTH**

#### 970-353-6010

1110 M. Street Greeley, 80631

**Hours**: Monday – Friday 8:00am – 5:00pm

People Served: Adolescent male's ages 13-20 and

their families

**Services**: day and night shelter, therapy, educational services, sex education and prevention, drug and alcohol screening/support, after care services, support for mental health

issues, parent groups Spanish Available: yes

Website:

http://www.alternativehomesforyouth.org/Services.html

#### **CATHOLIC CHARITIES SAMARITAN HOUSE**

#### 303-294-0241

2301 Lawrence Street Denver, 80205 **Hours:** 24 hours a day 7 days a week

People served: Homeless men, women, families,

single mothers.

**Services**: bed, food, clothing and various services onsite including case management, medical care and referrals for employment, social service assistance and educational opportunities.

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website: http://www.ccdenver.org/

#### **CHAMPA HOUSE DENVER RESCUE MISSION**

#### 303-297-9961

2544 Champa Street Denver, 80205

Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00am-5:00pm,

Orientation Tuesdays at 1:00pm

People Served: Homeless single mothers and their

children and single women.

**Services**: transitional living facilities

Spanish Available: no

Website:

http://www.denverrescuemission.org/champahou

<u>se</u>

#### **COLORADO HOMELESS FAMILIES**

#### 303-420-6634

PO Box 740130 Arvada, 80006 (physical address is

provided at time of move-in)

**Hours**: Monday – Friday 9:00am – 5:00pm **People Served:** Homeless families from the

Denver Metro area

Services: transitional housing and supportive

services

Spanish Available: no Website: http://chfrb.org/

#### **COMITIS CRISIS CENTER**

#### 303-431-9160

303-343-9890 24Hour Help Line 2178 Victor St., Aurora, 80040

Hours: 24 hours

People Served: All populations, all ages' families,

single mothers and youth.

**Services**: Emergency night shelter, limited clothing, job training, suicide crisis hotline, runaway youth services, mental health and

substance abuse treatment.

Spanish Available: yes

Website:

http://www.milehighbehavioralhealthcare.org/

#### **DENVER RESCUE MISSION**

#### 202-294-0157

LAWRENCE STREET FACILITY

1130 Park Ave West Denver, 80205

**Hours**: 24 hours (call for shelter availability and walk in hours for food pantry and medical and

dental services)

People served: All individuals and families

Services: Food pantry, dental and medical walk in,

men's shelter

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.denverrescuemission.org

#### **FAMILY HOMESTEAD**

#### 303-623-6514

999 Decatur Denver, 80204

**Hours**: Monday – Friday 8:00am – 4:30pm **People Served:** Homeless families with children **Services**: Emergency and transitional housing

Spanish Available: yes

Website: http://www.familyhomestead.org/

#### **FAMILY TREE GEMINI SHELTER**

#### 303-235-0630

1629 Simms Street Lakewood, 80215

**Hours**: 24 hours

**People Served:** children, teens, and adult victims of neglect, domestic violence and homelessness. **Services:** Co-ed shelter, youth services; clothing

and household goods. **Spanish Available**: no

Website:

http://www.thefamilytree.org/en/childrensservices/95

# FAMILY PROMISE OF GREATER DENVER (FORMERLY INTERFAITH HOSTITALITY NETWORK)

#### 303-675-0713

Corner of W. 5<sup>th</sup> Ave. & Lipan St., 80204 **Hours**: Monday – Friday 8:00am – 5:00pm Saturday & Sunday 9:00am – 5:00pm **People Served**: Homeless families

Services: Day shelter and overnight

accommodations, meals for participants of the

program.

**Spanish Available**: yes

Website:

http://www.familypromiseofgreaterdenver.org/

#### **JEFFCO ACTION CENTER**

#### 303-237-7704

720-407-6670 : Shelter

8755 W. 14<sup>th</sup> Ave. Lakewood, 80215

Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 9:00 am - 3:30 pm & hursday 11:00 am - 5:30 pm People Served: Jefferson Country Residents: men,

women, and children

**Services**: Food bank, clothing bank, senior food commodities, household and personal care items,

shelter, bus tokens, mortgage assistance, medical clinic, emergency shelter prescription assistance, utility assistance, Santa shop, Thanksgiving assistance, and school supply support.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: <a href="http://theactioncenterco.org/">http://theactioncenterco.org/</a>

#### **NEW GENESIS**

#### 303-881-0953

1680 Sherman Street Denver, 80203

**Hours**: Applications accepted Monday – Sunday

4:00pm – 6:00pm

**People Served:** Homeless

Services: transitional housing for women, shelter

for men.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.newgenesis.org

#### SACRED HEART HOUSE OF DENVER

#### 303-296-6686

2844 Lawrence Street Denver, 80205

Hours: Monday – Friday, 7:30am-6:00pm; 24 hour

facility

People Served: Homeless mothers with children

and single women

**Services:** In House Stabilization Program provides short term housing, food, clothes, transportation, education/job training/placement, health care, counseling and childcare referrals. Follow-up Program offers emergency food, resource referrals, and holiday assistance.

Spanish Available: no

Website: www.sacredhearthouse.org

#### **SALVATION ARMY CROSSROADS**

#### 303-298-1028

1901 29th Street Denver, 80205

**Hours:** call for information **People served:** Homeless men

**Services:** emergency shelter, housing/residence

Services

Spanish Available: no

Website:

http://www.salvationarmyusa.org/usn/www\_usn

2.nsf/vw-local/Home

#### ST. FRANCIS CENTER

#### 303-297-1576

2323 Curtis Street Denver, 80205

**Hours**: Monday-Friday 6:10am-6:00pm, Saturday

and Sunday 6:10am-5:30pm

**People Served:** Homeless men and women **Services**: Day shelter, clothing bank, meal site,

clinic, employment **Spanish Available:** no

Website: www.sfcdenver.org

#### **STEP 13**

#### 303-295-7837

2029 Larimer Street Denver, 80205

Hours: 24 hours

People Served: Single men 18 or older

Spanish Available: no Website: www.step13.org

#### THE CROSSING

#### 303-953-3900

6090 E. Smith Road Denver, 80216

Hours: STAR transitional program registration

Monday- Friday 10am

People Served: Men, women and children caught

living in poverty or homelessness

Services: long-term rehabilitation and transitional

housing to individuals and families

**Spanish Available:** yes

Website:

http://www.denverrescuemission.org/thecrossing

#### THE GATHERING PLACE

#### 303-321-4198

1535 High Street, Denver, 80218

**Hours:** Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 a.m.-5:00 p.m. & Tuesday 8:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. **People served:** Daytime shelter for homeless

females with or without children, transgender **Services**: Daytime shelter providing emergency services and life changing long term programs in a

safe and welcoming environment.

**Spanish Available**: yes

Website: <a href="http://www.tgpdenver.org/">http://www.tgpdenver.org/</a>

#### **URBAN PEAK**

#### 303-974-2900

730 21st St. Denver, 80205

Hours: 24 hours

**People served:** Adolescents ages 14-24 homeless

or runaways

**Services:** Shelter, case management, employment assistance, free STD/STI testing, safe injection materials, health and hygiene resources, housing assistance, additions treatment assistance, ID assistance, Referrals to HIKE projects for counseling, HIV testing, and more.

#### **VOLUNTEERS OF AMERICA**

#### 303-297-0408

2660 Larimer St. Denver, 80205

**Hours**: Monday – Friday 8:00am – 5:00pm

**People Served:** Contact VOA for information on

all of their services. See below for shelter

information

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.voacolorado.org

#### **BRANDON CENTER**

Domestic Crisis Hotline: 303-620-9190

(Physical address is provided at time of move-in)

Hours: 24 hours

**People served:** Women and women with children **Services**: Emergency shelter for homeless women and those with children seeking refuge from domestic violence. Offers individual and group counseling, parent education, housing referral assistance, a children's program, GED classes, and employment skills assistance

#### **IRVING STREET WOMEN'S RESIDENCE**

303-934-9501

601 S. Irving Street Denver, 80219

**People served:** Chronically homeless women (homeless for one continuous year or four (4) times in three (3) years) who are disabled or experience mental health issues.

Services: rehabilitation programming and housing

# YOUTH TRANSITIONS PROGRAM /HOUSING FOR YOUNG MOTHERS

#### 720-217-3884

455 Bannock Denver, 80204

**People served:** Homeless between 18-24 years of age have a full time activity (work or school) of 32 hours per week or more. Potential applicants should contact Volunteers of America at 720-217-3884

Services: supportive housing programs/rental assistance for homeless youth and young mothers for a period of 18 months. Case management services, employment assistance, educational support, independent living, parenting skills and more. Youth also receive services from the Bannock Youth Center; mentoring, meals, life skills classes, and job searching. The program helps young people become self-sufficient.

#### **FAMILY MOTEL**

#### 720-904-9821

4855 West Colfax Denver, 80204

**People served:** Families, women, single parents **Services:** up to a 12-night stay families and single women who receive a voucher from the City of Denver. Continental breakfast is offered to all guests every day and meals are served three times a day for individuals in the respite and youth programs.

### **Social Services**

#### **DENVER DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES**

#### 720-944-3666

1200 Federal Blvd Denver 80204

**Hours**: Monday, Wednesday & Friday 7:30am – 4:30pm; Tuesday and Thursday 7:30am – 7:00pm;

Saturday 9:00am – 12:00pm. **People Served:** Denver residents

Website: www.denvergov.org/HumanServices/

Services:

Child Abuse Hotline (24 hours)

720-944-3000

Adult Protection **720-944-2994** 

Food Stamps 303-866-6293 Emergency food assistance 303-436-2800

Homeless Services Assistance **720-944-2031** 

Low Income Energy Assistance **1-866-432-8435** 

Veterans Services Office **720-944-1398** 

Give Denver 720-944-GIVE (4483)

### **Substance Abuse**

#### **CENTRE FOR BEHAVIORAL HEALTH**

#### 303-778-5774

2465 S. Downing Street, Suite 110, Denver, 80210

**Hours**: Monday – Friday; 8:00am – 5:00pm **People Served**: All people, but does not accept Medicaid

iviculcala

**Services**: Individual, couple and family counseling, medication management, substance abuse

treatment, DBT education **Spanish available:** No

#### COLORADO ACCESS TO RECOVERY (ATR)

#### 303-866-7860

Alcohol and Drug Abuse Division

Hours: Monday - Friday; 8:30am - 5:00pm

#### **People Served Must Be:**

- A current Colorado resident and 12 years of age or older.
- Willing to receive any ATR related services within 30 days of enrolling and free to choose from approved & contracted ATR providers.

- Willing to participate in an independent assessment of service needs conducted by "ATR Admissions."
- Willing to participate in monthly care coordination calls and a six (6) month follow-up interview.

## Individuals seeking <u>Recovery Support Services</u> must:

- Be referred by their Division of Behavioral Health (DBH) Licensed Substance Abuse Treatment Provider or currently contracted ATR Provider by having that provider fax the "ATR Provider Referral Form" to "ATR Admissions" (303-832-9701 or 303-951-3325). Form is available at www.ATRColorado.org.
- Must meet either "a" or "b" below:
  - Be currently in Substance Abuse treatment with their DBH or ATR Provider [excluding recent detox clients]; OR
  - Be currently actively involved in a recovery process with their DBH or ATR Provider within the past 12 months.

# Individuals seeking <u>Substance Abuse Treatment</u> <u>Services</u> must meet ALL of the following additional criteria:

- Have a Substance Abuse or Dependence problem requiring treatment, regardless of substance [excluding nicotine] (Outpatient services ONLY).
- Have no private or public health insurance covering substance abuse treatment or inadequate insurance coverage for the substance abuse services needed
- Are not court-ordered to treatment or currently involved in the criminal justice system, including probation and parole or currently charged with "Driving under the Influence" or "Minor in Possession" charges.

 Do NOT reside along the I-25 corridor from Colorado Springs north to the Wyoming State Line, including Greeley. [Military personnel who are underinsured or uninsured and are not eligible for VA benefits, are eligible regardless of the location of their Colorado residence].

#### Services:

- **Treatment**: Outpatient Treatment services only for those determined to be eligible.
- Recovery Support Services: Services include Living Skills, Employment Counseling, Pastoral/Faith Based Support, GED Preparation and Testing, Support Housing Services, Alcohol/Drug Free Social Activities, Peer Coaching or Mentoring

**Spanish available:** Yes

Website: www.atrcolorado.org

#### **COLORADO COALITION FOR THE HOMELESS**

#### 303-293-2217

2111 Champa St., Denver 80205

**Hours**: Monday – Friday; 7:30am – 5:00pm People Served: Homeless families with children

under 18

**Services**: Provides access to affordable housing. In conjunction with Stout Street Clinic, provides medical and mental health care and substance abuse counseling.

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.coloradocoalition.org

#### **DENVER AREA YOUTH SERVICES (DAYS)**

#### 303-698-2300

1530 West 13th Ave, Denver, 80204

**People Served:** Adolescents, pregnant/post-partum women, criminal justice clients

**Services:** Outpatient substance abuse treatment, foster care, home-based family therapy services, parenting education, mental health services **Forms of payment:** Self-payment, Medicaid

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.denveryouth.org

#### **DENVER INDIAN HEALTH AND FAMILY SERVICES**

#### 303-953-6600

1633 Fillmore GL-1, Denver 80206

Hours: Mon, Wed, Thurs 8:00am - 5:00pm, Tues

10:00am - 5:00pm, Fri 8:00am - 12:00pm

People Served: Native Americans

**Services**: Substance abuse assessment, counseling

and support group, victim services

Spanish Available: No

#### ADDICTION TREATMENT CENTERS XL

#### 303-782-0599, 720-600-1043

10099 Ridge Gate Parkway, Lone Tree, 80124

**Hours**: Vary, phone line open 24/7 **People served:** Referrals and walk-ins **Services**: DUI Educational classes, therapy, substance abuse rehabilitation clinic and counseling.

Spanish Available: No

Website: www.aminokit.com

## MILE HIGH COUNCIL ON ALCOHOLISM AND DRUG ABUSE

#### 303-825-8113

1444 Wazee St., Denver 80202

**Hours**: Mon– Thurs 9:00am – 6:45pm Fri 9:00am-4:45pm, Sat 8:00am-12:45pm

People Served: All populations

**Services**: Substance Abuse treatment and prevention program, individual, couples and family counseling, mental health evaluations, DUI groups.

Spanish Available: No

Website: www.milehighcouncil.org

#### INDEPENDENCE HOUSE NORTH SIDE

#### 303-433-1306

4300 Kalamath St., Denver 80211

(Other locations available)

**People Served**: Adolescents, persons with cooccurring mental health and substance abuse disorders, women, men, DUI/DWI offenders, criminal justice clients. Sliding fee scale – based on income and other factors. Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance, military insurance.

**Services**: Outpatient substance abuse treatment

and mental health services.

Spanish available: Yes

#### **SERVICIO DE LA RAZA**

303-458-5851

4055 Tejon St., Denver, 80211

Hours: Mental Health Clinic M-F, 8:00am -

5:00pm

People Served: Denver residents

**Services**: Individual, couple, family, and group therapy, ADHD testing, culturally and linguistically

responsive services

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.serviciodelaraza.org

#### STOUT STREET FOUNDATION

303-321-2533

7251 E. 49<sup>th</sup> Ave. Commerce City 80022 **Hours**: Monday – Friday 8:00am – 5:00pm

People Served: Adults

**Services**: Therapeutic community for adults recovering from alcohol and chemical

dependencies.

Spanish Available: No

Website: www.stoutstreet.org

# UNIV. OF COLORADO, ADDICTION RESEARCH AND TREATMENT SERVICES (ARTS)

303-781-7875

3660-80 Princeton Circle, Denver 80236

People Served: Adolescents, Adults, HIV positive

individuals, and offender populations

**Services**: Substance abuse treatment, residential

long term treatment (more than 30 days),

outpatient drug treatment

**Forms of Payment Accepted**: Self- payment, Medicaid, private health insurance, military

insurance.

**Payment Assistance:** Sliding fee scale based on income and other factors, payment assistance

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: www.artstreatment.com

### **Telephone Companies**

**CENTURY LINK** 

**1-800-366-8201 Hours**: 24 hours

People Served: All

Services: Home phone, internet, television, and

home security

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: <a href="http://www.centurylink.com/shop/">http://www.centurylink.com/shop/</a>

#### **SPRINT**

**1-866-866-7509 Hours**: 24 hours

People Served: All

Services: Home telephone and cellular service

**Spanish Available**: Yes **Website**: www.sprint.com

### **COMCAST/INTERNET ESSENTIALS PROGRAM**

1-800-266-2277

Hours: 24 hours

**Services**: Home telephone services, internet **Internet Essentials Program**: Providing internet service for \$9.99 for families that qualify for free

or reduced lunch. **Spanish Available**: Yes

Website: <u>www.comcast.com</u>

### **Transportation--Bus Lines**

#### **AUTOBUSES LOS PAISANOS**

Hours: Vary

Spanish Available: Yes

Website: None

Denver

303-291-1366

2201 Welton St., 80205

Greeley

970-356-0322

2159 9<sup>th</sup> St., 80631

EL PASO/LOS ANGELES LIMOUSINE EXPRESS, INC

Hours: Vary

**Spanish Available**: Yes

Website: None

Denver

303-293-2244

2215 California St., 80205

Greeley

970-353-6790

2410 8th Ave., 80631

#### **GREYHOUND BUS LINES**

**Hours**: Vary

Greyhound bus lines En Español: **800-531-5332** Fare and Schedule Information: **800-231-2222** 

Website: www.greyhound.com

Denver

303-293-6555

1055 19<sup>th</sup> St., 80202

#### **TURISMOS RAPIDOS**

303-292-0333

2147 Broadway, Denver 80205

Hours: Vary

**Spanish Available:** Yes

Website: None

# Transportation/ Driver's License

#### **COLORADO MOTOR VEHICLE DIVISION**

303-205-5600

Lakewood - Main Office

1881 Peirce Street Denver 80214

Hours: MTThF: 8:00am - 4:30pm, Wed: 8:30am -

4:30pm

**Spanish Available** – Sometimes **Website**: www.colorado.gov/dmv

Denver

303-937-9507

1856 W. Mississippi 80223

**Hours:** Monday – Friday 8:00am – 5:00pm **Services:** For drivers licenses you must go to a

state CMVD. To register your auto you must contact the county office you reside in.

# Transportation – Emission Control

**Emissions** 

303-456-7090

Hours: Monday – Friday, 8:00am – 5:30pm

Saturday 8:00am – 1:00pm **Spanish Available:** sometimes

Website: www.aircarecolorado.com

Denver: 2300 S. Lipan Street

Denver Southeast: 10190 E. Warren Ave

#### **Utilities**

#### **ENERGY BILL ASSISTANCE**

1-800-432-8546

**Hours**: all day, every day, all year.

**People Served**: people who qualify based on their

monthly income.

**Services**: Financial services to pay for your bill

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.sprint.com

**SPRINT** 

**1-800-877-7766 Hours**: 24 hours **People Served**: all

**Services**: home telephone and cellular service

Spanish Available: yes Website: www.sprint.com

#### **COMCAST/INTERNET ESSENTIALS PROGRAM**

1-855-846-8376

Hours: 24 hours

**Services**: Home telephone services; Internet **Internet Essentials Program**: Providing Internet service for \$9.95 for families that qualify for Free

and Reduced lunch.

Spanish Available: yes

Website: www.comcast.com

## **Youth Organizations**

#### **BOYS AND GIRLS CLUBS OF METRO DENVER**

#### 303-892-9200

**Program Support Center** 

2017 W. 9<sup>th</sup> Ave.

**Hours:** Winter: Tuesday-Friday, 3pm-9pm; Saturday, 9am-3pm; Summer: Monday-Friday

9am-5pm

**People Served:** Youth ages 6-18 years old living in

the Denver Metro Area

**Services:** Academic tutoring and educational enhancement services, recreational programs, life

skills

Spanish Available: YES Website: www.bgcmd.org

Boettcher Branch 303-364-0039

1523 Boston St., Aurora, CO 80010

Cole Branch 720-423-9129

3240 Humboldt Street Denver, CO 80205

Cope Branch 303-893-8214

808 Inca St., Denver, CO 80204

Denver Broncos Boys & Girls Club 303-373-1900

4397 Crown Blvd., Denver, CO 80239

Force Branch 720-424-7412

1550 South Wolff St., Denver, CO 80219

Godsman Branch 303-892-9200 x193

2120 West Arkansas Avenue, Denver, 80223

Johnson Elementary Branch 720-424-6298

1850 S. Irving St., Denver, 80209

Johnson Branch 303-893-8150

3325 W. 16<sup>th</sup> Ave., Denver 80204

Noel Branch 720-424-0826

5000 Crown Blvd, Denver, 80239

Owen Branch 303-934-7811

3480 W. Kentucky Ave., Denver 80219

Place Branch 720-424-1071

7125 Cherry Creek North Dr., Denver, 80224

Vickers Branch 303-321-0340

3333 Holly St., Denver, 80207

George M. Wilfley Branch 303-477-5912

4595 Navajo St., Denver 80211

#### **BIG BROTHERS AND BIG SISTERS OF AMERICA**

303-433-6002

3191 N. Speer Blvd, Ste 450 Denver, 80204

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-4:30pm

**People Served:** Youth ages 7 to 17 years in need

of a special friend or role model

**Services:** Typically, adult volunteers meet with a child 2 to 3 hours a week, anywhere from 2 to 4 times a month, for a year. Youths develop new skills/abilities, improve school performance and participate in community projects and activities

Spanish Available: sometimes
Website: www.biglittlecolorado.org

#### **COLORADO YOUTH AT RISK**

303-623-9140

Physical address: 1700 E 28th Ave Denver, CO 80205

#### Mailing address:

PO Box 13410 Denver, CO 80201

**Hours:** Call for program hours **People Served:** Youth ages 14-18

Services: Steps Ahead for Youth- a one year intensive community-based mentoring program for ninth graders. It sets itself apart by delivering a five day residential Launch Course, monthly structured workshops with a community of mentors and youth and one- on-one mentoring. Touchstone-a program for tenth through twelve graders that supports youth that have completed Steps Ahead. Touchstone focuses on grades, graduation, college preparation, interviewing skills, tutoring and career development projects.

**Spanish Available:** Call for availability. **Website:** <a href="http://www.coyar.org/">http://www.coyar.org/</a>

#### GIRL SCOUTS OF COLORADO- MILE HI COUNCIL

#### 303-778-8774

400 S. Broadway, P.O. Box 9407 **Hours:** Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm

**People Served:** All girls 5-17 are welcome to join **Services:** Designed to help all girls achieve their full potential by developing character, leadership, self-esteem and skills for success in the real world

**Spanish Available:** YES

Website: <a href="http://www.girlscoutsofcolorado.org/">http://www.girlscoutsofcolorado.org/</a>

#### **DENVER SAFE CITY OFFICE**

#### 720-913-4620

303 W. Colfax #1000 Denver, CO 80204

**Hours:** Call for program hours **People Served:** Youth ages 7-18

**Services:** To promote positive youth development and provide a continuum of services aimed

and provide a continuum of services aimed at reducing youth violence, crime and victimization by developing and implementing community solutions through intergovernmental and intercommunity cooperation. Services include: Restorative Justice Program with DPS; Youth Leadership Team; Youth Summit; Promoting Academics and Character Education (PACE) with Catholic Charities and DPS; SafeNite Curfew

Program; School-based Diversion; Truancy Court Diversion; and Municipal Diversion Program

**Spanish Available:** call for availability **Website:** <u>www.denvergov.org/safecity</u>

## RAINBOW ALLEY YOUTH CENTER @ THE

**CENTER** 

#### 303-831-0442

1301 E. Colfax Denver, CO 80218

**Hours:** Call for program hours **People Served:** Youth ages 12-21

**Services:** The mission of The Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgender Community Center of Colorado is to engage, empower, and enrich the GLBT Community in Colorado. The Alley provides health services, counseling and referral, youth-lead events and activities, and life resources in a safe and supportive space.

**Spanish Available:** Call for availability. **Website:** www.glbtcolorado.org

#### THE FIRST TEE DENVER

#### 303-865-3420

2500 York Street Denver, CO 80205 **Hours:** Call for program hours **People Served:** Youth ages 7-18

**Services:** The mission of The First Tee of Denver is to use golf as a tool to educate kids academically, socially, and physically. Year-round programming on a sliding fee at Denver golf courses and area schools. Summer programs to teach golf to youth on all levels of experience including: Instruction & play opportunities to parents & juniors, competitive programs for interested participants, training in club making and club repair and Afterschool programs

**Spanish Available:** call for availability **Website:** <u>www.thefirstteeofdenver.com</u>

#### **YOUTH BIZ**

#### 303-297-0212

3280 Downing St. Suite C

Denver, CO 80205

**Hours:** Call for program hours **People Served:** Youth ages 12-18 **Services:** YouthBiz's mission is to advance the social and economic empowerment of youth through a focus on business, academics, and leadership. YouthBiz operates three program sessions per year (fall, spring, and summer) that coincide with the Denver Public Schools calendar. The fall and spring sessions are twelve weeks long (eight hours per week), while the summer session is an eight week (sixteen hours per week).

Spanish Available: call for availability

Website: www.youthbiz.org

# Resources Within Denver Public Schools

#### **DIVISION OF STUDENT SERVICES**

1860 Lincoln St., Denver, 80203

Phone: **720-423-3437** Fax: 720-423-3599

**Services**: SPED, IEP'S, Medicaid, Hearing, Vision

#### **EDUCATIONAL OUTREACH PROGRAM**

Fax: 720-545-0425

Jackie Bell

Far Northeast/Stapleton Homeless Liaison

720-424-3024

Jackie bell@dpsk12.org

Anna Theisen

Northwest/Southeast Homeless Liaison

720-424-3025

Heidi Krebs

Central/Near Northeast Liaison

720-424-3037

Jill Shulsinger-Wall

Southwest Homeless Liaison 720-424-3032

#### **CHOICE & ENROLLMENT SERVICES**

3131 Eliot St., Denver, 80211

Phone: 720-423-3493

Email: SchoolChoice@dpsk12.org

# 720-424-2639 (For questions regarding ECE and Kindergarten)

School of choice – Process, Applications,

**Administration Transfers** 

#### THE OFFICE OF VOLUNTEER SERVICES

1617 S. Acoma St., Denver, 80223

Phone: **720-423-1817** Fax: 720-423-1502

**Services** – Donations, Volunteers

#### **RISK MANAGEMENT**

780 Grant Street, Room 309, Denver, 80203

Phone: 720-423-1300 Fax: 720-423-1517

**Services** – On the job injury, Thefts

#### **SAFETY & SECURITY**

**Security Operations Center** 

720-423-3911

Fax: 720-423-3474 in Security Office

Security@dpsk12.org

Chief Michael Eaton

720-423-3476

Michael eaton@dpsk12.org

Robert Grossaint, Deputy Chief

720-424-1895

Robert Grossaint@dpsk12.org

Valerie Barrientos, Commander of Campus Security Officers

720-424-1896

Valerie barrientos@dpsk12.org

Melissa Craven, Director of Emergency management

720-424-1916

Melissa craven@dpsk12.org

Kathy Day, Office Manager

720-423-3475

Kathy day@dpsk12.org

Cliff Paine, Operations Sergeant **720-424-1889** 

Cliffor paine@dpsk12.org

Lisa Wehrli, Operations Lieutenant **720-424-1893**Lisa wehrli@dpsk12.org

Jason Klika, Tranining Corporal **720-424-1939** Jason klika@dpsk12.org

Marina Marroquin, CSO Sergeant **720-424-1892** 

Marina marroquin@dpsk12.org

John Mullins, CSO Sergeant **720-424-1894**John mullins@dpsk12.org

Shawn Fernandez, CSO Sergeant **720-424-1910**Shawn fernandez@dpsk12.org

Mike Ralph, Investigator 720-423-3751

Mike ralph@dpsk12.org

Scott Wells, Investigator **720-423-3460** 

Scott wells@dpsk12.org

# EARLY EDUCATION DEPARTMENT (ECE/HEADSTART AND KINDERGARTEN)

Preschool and Kindergarten programs, offerings, and locations:

### **Early Education Department**

EarlyEducation@dpsk12.org

Phone: 720-423-2678 or 720-423-2679

Fax: 720-423-1596

1860 Lincoln St., 9th Floor, Denver, 80203

EarlyEducation@dpsk12.org

#### **Application Management**

**Processing** 

Phone: 720-424-2625

Fax: 720-424-8160

750 Galapago St., Room 124, Denver,

80204

Earlyeducation processing@dpsk12.org

#### **Tuition Billing**

Phone: **720-423-3698** Fax: 720-423-3697 900 Grant St., 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor Denver, CO 80203

<u>PreschoolandKinderBilling@dpsk12.org</u> <u>PreschoolandKinderBilling@dpsk12.org</u>